

# **DISCOVERY GOLD CORP**

# FORM S-1

(Securities Registration Statement)

# Filed 06/03/10

Address 2460 WEST 26TH AVENUE

SUITE 380C

**DENVER, CO, 80211** 

Telephone 855-450-9700

CIK 0001492448

Symbol DCGD

SIC Code 4899 - Communications Services, Not Elsewhere Classified

Industry Gold

Sector Basic Materials

Fiscal Year 04/30

# SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION Washington, D.C. 20549

# FORM S-1

# REGISTRATION STATEMENT UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933

Commission File Number:

| NOR  | MAN CAY DEVELOPMENT,  | INC.  |
|--|---|---|
|  | ame of small Business Issuer as specified in it   |   |
| <b>Nevada</b> (State or other jurisdiction of incorporation or organization)                 | 7385 (Primary Standard Industrial Classification Code Number)   | <b>27-2616571</b> (I.R.S. Employer Identification Number) |
|  | 4472 Winding Lane<br>Stevensville, MI 49127<br>269-429-7002   |   |
|  | s, including zip code, and telephone number, i<br>a code, of registrant's principal executive office  |   |
| (Name  | Paracorp Corporation 318 N Carson Street #208 Carson City, NV 89701 a, address, including zip code, and telephone mincluding area code, of agent for service) | umber,  |
|  | Copies to:  |   |
|  | Carrillo Huettel, LLP<br>Wade D. Huettel<br>3033 Fifth Avenue, Suite 201<br>San Diego, Ca 92103<br>(619) 399-3090   |   |
|  | time after the effective date of this registrat<br>ate date of commencement of proposed sale to   |   |
| If any of the securities being registered on the Securities Act of 1933, check the following | nis Form are to be offered on a delayed or conbox.  | tinuous basis pursuant to Rule 415 under the              |
|  | securities for an offering pursuant to Rule egistration statement number of the earlier e   |   |
|  | filed pursuant to Rule 462(c) under the Securit of the earlier effective registration statement   |   |
|  | filed pursuant to Rule 462(d) under the Security of the earlier effective registration statement  |   |
|  | rant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerate arge accelerated filer," "accelerated filer" and   |   |
| Large acce<br>Non-accele   | lerated filer   | y X   |

# CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE

|   |              | Aggregate      |          |                  |  |  |
|---|--------------|----------------|----------|------------------|--|--|
|   |              | Offering Price | Offering | Amount of        |  |  |
| Title of Each Class                       | Amount to be | Per            | Price    | Registration Fee |  |  |
| of Securities to be Registered            | Registered   | Share          | (1)      | (1)              |  |  |
| Common stock, \$0.001 par value per share | 1,500,000    | \$0.05         | \$75,000 | \$5.35           |  |  |

(1) Estimated solely for purposed of calculating the registration fee under Rule 457(a) and (o) of the Securities Act.

The Registrant hereby amends this Registration Statement on such date or dates as may be necessary to delay its effective date until the Registrant shall file a further amendment which specifically states that this Registration Statement shall thereafter become effective in accordance with Section 8(a) of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or until the Registration Statement shall become effective on such date as the Securities and Exchange Commission, acting pursuant to said Section 8(a), may determine.

The information in this prospectus is not complete and may be changed. These securities may not be sold (except pursuant to a transaction exempt from the registration requirements of the Securities Act) until this registration statement filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission is declared effective. This prospectus is not an offer to sell these securities and it is not soliciting an offer to buy these securities in any state where the offer or sale is not permitted.

Subject to completion, dated \_\_\_\_\_\_, 2010

### **PROSPECTUS**

# NORMAN CAY DEVELOPMENT, INC. 4472 Winding Lane Stevensville, MI 49127

THE INFORMATION IN THIS PROSPECTUS IS NOT COMPLETE AND MAY BE CHANGED. THESE SECURITIES MAY NOT BE SOLD UNTIL THE REGISTRATION STATEMENT FILED WITH THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION IS EFFECTIVE. THIS PROSPECTUS IS NOT AN OFFER TO SELL THESE SECURITIES AND IT IS NOT SOLICITING AN OFFER TO BUY THESE SECURITIES IN ANY STATE WHERE THE OFFER OR SALE IS NOT PERMITTED.

# 1,500,000 SHARES OF COMMON STOCK

This is the initial offering of common stock of Norman Cay Development Inc. and no public market currently exists for the securities being offered. We are offering for sale a total of 1,500,000 shares of common stock at a fixed price of \$.05 per share. There is no minimum number of shares that must be sold by us for the offering to proceed, and we will retain the proceeds from the sale of any of the offered shares. The offering is being conducted on a self-underwritten, best efforts basis, which means our President and Chief Executive Officer, Shelley Guidarelli, will attempt to sell the shares. This Prospectus will permit our President and Chief Executive Officer to sell the shares directly to the public, with no commission or other remuneration payable to her for any shares she may sell. Ms. Guidarelli will sell the shares and intends to offer them to friends, family members and business acquaintances. In offering the securities on our behalf, she will rely on the safe harbor from broker-dealer registration set out in Rule 3a4-1 under the Securities and Exchange Act of 1934. The shares will be offered at a fixed price of \$.05 per share for a period of one hundred and eighty (180) days from the effective date of this prospectus, unless extended by our board of directors for an additional 90 days.

|              | Offe | Offering Price |                |    | Proceeds to Company |  |
|--------------|------|----------------|----------------|----|---------------------|--|
|              | Pe   | r Share        | Commissions    |    | Before Expenses     |  |
| Common Stock | \$   | 0.05           | Not Applicable | \$ | 75,000              |  |
| Total        | \$   | 0.05           | Not Applicable | \$ | 75,000              |  |

Norman Cay Development, Inc. is a development stage company and currently has no operations. Any investment in the shares offered herein involves a high degree of risk. You should only purchase shares if you can afford a loss of your investment. Our independent registered public accountant has issued an audit opinion for Norman Cay Development Inc. which includes a statement expressing substantial doubt as to our ability to continue as a going concern.

There has been no market for our securities and a public market may never develop, or, if any market does develop, it may not be sustained. Our common stock is not traded on any exchange or on the over-the-counter market. After the effective date of the registration statement relating to this prospectus, we hope to have a market maker file an application with the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority ("FINRA") for our common stock to be eligible for trading on the Over-the-Counter Bulletin Board. We do not yet have a market maker who has agreed to file such an application. There can be no assurance that our common stock will ever be quoted on a stock exchange or a quotation service or that any market for our stock will develop.

THE PURCHASE OF THE SECURITIES OFFERED THROUGH THIS PROSPECTUS INVOLVES A HIGH DEGREE OF RISK. YOU SHOULD CAREFULLY READ AND CONSIDER THE SECTION OF THIS PROSPECTUS ENTITLED "RISK FACTORS" ON PAGES 8 THROUGH 12 BEFORE BUYING ANY SHARES OF NORMAN CAY DEVELOPMENT, INC. COMMON STOCK.

NEITHER THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION NOR ANY STATE SECURITIES COMMISSION HAS APPROVED OR DISAPPROVED OF THESE SECURITIES OR PASSED UPON THE ADEQUACY OR ACCURACY OF THIS PROSPECTUS. ANY REPRESENTATION TO THE CONTRARY IS A CRIMINAL OFFENSE.

THE INFORMATION IN THIS PROSPECTUS IS NOT COMPLETE AND MAY BE CHANGED. WE WILL NOT SELL THESE SECURITIES UNTIL THE REGISTRATION STATEMENT FILED WITH THE U.S. SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION HAS BEEN CLEARED OF COMMENTS AND IS DECLARED EFFECTIVE. THIS PROSPECTUS IS NOT AN OFFER TO SELL THESE SECURITIES AND IT IS NOT SOLICITING AN OFFER TO BUY THESE SECURITIES IN ANY STATE WHERE THE OFFER OF SALE IS NOT PERMITTED.

# DEALER PROSPECTUS DELIVERY OBLIGATION

| Until                         | ,20, all dealers that       | effect transactions | in these securities, w  | hether or not pa  | rticipating in |
|-------------------------------|-----------------------------|---------------------|-------------------------|-------------------|----------------|
| this offering, may be require | ed to deliver a prospectus. | This is in addition | n to the dealers' oblig | gation to deliver | a prospectus   |
| when acting as underwriters   | and with respect to their u | sold allotments or  | subscriptions.          |                   |                |
|                               |                             |                     |                         |                   |                |
|                               |                             |                     |                         |                   |                |
|                               |                             | 4                   |                         |                   |                |
|                               |                             |                     |                         |                   |                |

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

|   | Page |
|---|------|
| Prospectus Summary  | 6    |
| The Offering  | 7    |
| Risk Factors  | 8    |
| Determination of Offering Price   | 11   |
| Use of Proceeds   | 11   |
| Penny Stock Considerations  | 12   |
| Plan of Distribution; Terms of the Offering   | 12   |
| Dilution  | 13   |
| Description of Properties   | 13   |
| Description of Securities   | 13   |
| Business  | 14   |
| Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations | 15   |
| Directors, Executive Officers, Promoters and Control Persons                          | 17   |
| Executive Compensation  | 18   |
| Security Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management                        | 19   |
| Certain Relationships and Related Transactions  | 19   |
| Interests of Named Experts and Counsel  | 19   |
| Commission Position of Indemnification for Securities Act Liabilities                 | 20   |
| Where you can find more Information   | 20   |
| Index to Financial Statements   | F-1  |

You should rely only on the information contained or incorporated by reference to this prospectus in deciding whether to purchase our common stock. We have not authorized anyone to provide you with information different from that contained or incorporated by reference to this prospectus. Under no circumstances should the delivery to you of this prospectus or any sale made pursuant to this prospectus create any implication that the information contained in this prospectus is correct as of any time after the date of this prospectus. To the extent that any facts or events arising after the date of this prospectus, individually or in the aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information presented in this prospectus, this prospectus will be updated to the extent required by law.

# PROSPECTUS SUMMARY

The following summary highlights material information contained in this prospectus. This summary does not contain all of the information you should consider before investing in the securities. Before making an investment decision, you should read the entire prospectus carefully, including the risk factors section, the financial statements and the notes to the financial statements. You should also review the other available information referred to in the section entitled "Where you can find more information" in this prospectus and any amendment or supplement hereto. Unless otherwise indicated, the terms the "Company," "Norman Cay," "we," "us," and "our" refer and relate to Norman Cay Development, Inc.

# The Company Overview

Norman Cay Development, Inc. was incorporated in the State of Nevada on April 28, 2010. We intend to be an authorized reseller of wireless telephones and service plans. We believe that our success will depend on our ability to promote products and services consistent with the rapidly changing wireless industry. We will also need to anticipate and respond to the changing technologies and consumer demands by adjusting our inventories and services accordingly. Our goal is to become successful retailer of wireless telephones and service plans, and maintain a balanced company through both storefront and kiosk locations

We plan to seek out and establish mutually beneficial relationships with various wireless wholesalers through which we will act as an authorized reseller. Once we have attained the requisite reseller licenses from various wireless wholesalers, we intend to hire a knowledgeable sales staff that can answer any and all questions that our potential customers may have relating to wireless products and services. We intend to grow into a wireless retailer that includes multiple suppliers, and successfully promote our products and provide customers with a knowledgeable sales staff in a retail atmosphere that is much more personalized than that of large network store. We believe that we can help customers seeking wireless products and services feel more comfortable about purchasing a wireless solution.

Initially, our target customers will be those customers who do not already have a wireless provider. As we grow our customer base, we hope to gain the attention of customers who have existing wireless services, and switch them over to our products and services. As a part of the Norman Cay strategy we intend to:

- attract new customers more quickly than other wireless providers by providing customers with various wireless solutions conveniently located in one location;
- sustain lower operating costs per customer compared to other wireless retailers by operating from kiosks and lower; and
- deploy our capital more effectively by building our products and services base to cover a wide range of styles and service plans to suit a wide range of potential customers.

Our sole officer and director has only recently become interested in the wireless resale market and does not have any professional training or technical credentials in the distribution or resale of wireless solutions, however, she does have extensive business knowledge, and has experience establishing her own successful company. Therefore, we intend to retain qualified persons to perform the marketing and resale of the products and services that we hope to attain as needed. We do not have any verbal or written agreement regarding the retention of any qualified consultants or public relations firms for our marketing and sales program. However, we intend to hire a professional consultant to outline a work program to assist in the preparation and execution of a viable marketing and resale program, but we have not discussed any terms of such an arrangement.

# SUMMARY OF THIS OFFERING

The Issuer Norman Cay Development, Inc.

Securities being offered Up to 1,500,000 shares of Common Stock is being offered for sale by the Company. Our

Common Stock is described in further detail in the section of this prospectus titled

"DESCRIPTION OF SECURITIES."

**Per Share Price** \$0.05

No Public Market There is no public market for our Common Stock. We cannot give any assurance that the shares

being offered will have a market value, or that they can be resold at the offered price if and when an active secondary market might develop, or that a public market for our securities may be sustained even if developed. The absence of a public market for our stock will make it difficult

to sell your shares.

We intend to apply to the OTCBB, through a market maker that is a licensed broker dealer, to allow the trading of our Common Stock upon our becoming a reporting entity under the

Securities Exchange Act of 1934.

The shares are offered for a period not to exceed 180 days, unless extended by our Board of **Duration of Offering** 

Directors for an additional 90 days.

There are 5,000,000 shares of common stock issued and outstanding as of the date of this **Number of Shares Outstanding Before the Offering** prospectus, held solely by our Chairman, President and Chief Executive Officer, and Secretary,

Shelley Guidarelli.

**Registration Costs** We estimate our total costs relating to the registration herein shall be approximately \$11,505.35.

**Net Proceeds to the Company** The Company is offering 1,500,000 shares of Common Stock, \$0.001 par value at an offering

price of \$0.05 per Share for net proceeds to the Company at \$75,000. The full subscription price will be payable at the time of subscription and accordingly, funds received from subscribers in

this Offering will be released to the Company when subscriptions are received and accepted.

No assurance can be given that the net proceeds from the total number of shares offered hereby or any lesser net amount will be sufficient to accomplish our goals. If proceeds from this offering are insufficient, we may be required to seek additional capital. No assurance can be given that we will be able to obtain such additional capital, or even if available, that such additional capital

will be available on terms acceptable to us.

Use of Proceeds We will use the proceeds to pay administrative expenses, the implementation of our business

plan, and working capital.

An investment in our Common Stock involves a high degree of risk. You should carefully **Risk Factors** 

consider the risk factors set forth under "Risk Factors" section hereunder and the other information contained in this prospectus before making an investment decision regarding our

Common Stock.

### RISK FACTORS

An investment in our Common Stock involves a high degree of risk. You should carefully consider the risks described below and the other information in this prospectus before investing in our Common Stock. If any of the following risks occur, our business, operating results and financial condition could be seriously harmed. Currently, shares of our Common Stock are not publicly traded. In the event that shares of our Common Stock become publicly traded, the trading price of our Common Stock could decline due to any of these risks, and you may lose all or part of your investment. In the event our Common Stock fails to become publically traded you may lose all or part of your investment.

### RISKS RELATED TO THE OFFERING

As there is no minimum for our offering, if only a few persons purchase shares they will lose their money without us being even able to significantly try our business plan.

Since there is no minimum with respect to the number of shares to be sold directly by the Company in its offering, if only a few shares are sold, we may not have enough capital to fully implement our business plan. In such an event, it is highly likely that any investment would be lost, since we would not be able to generate any revenue. As such, proceeds from this offering may not be sufficient to meet the objectives we state in this prospectus, other corporate milestones that we may set, or to avoid a "going concern" modification in future reports of our auditors as to uncertainty with respect to our ability to continue as a going concern. Investors should not rely on the success of this offering to address our need for funding. If we fail to raise sufficient capital, we would expect to have to significantly decrease operating expenses, which will curtail the growth of our business.

Investing in the Company is a highly speculative investment and could result in the loss of your entire investment.

A purchase of the offered shares is significantly speculative and involves significant risks. The offered shares should not be purchased by any person who cannot afford the loss of his or her entire purchase price. The business objectives of the Company are also speculative, and we may be unable to satisfy those objectives. The stockholders of the Company may be unable to realize a substantial return on their purchase of the offered shares, or any return whatsoever, and may lose their entire investment in the Company. For this reason, each prospective purchaser of the offered shares should read this prospectus and all of its exhibits carefully and consult with their attorney, business advisor and/or investment advisor.

#### RISKS RELATED TO OUR BUSINESS

Our business could be adversely affected by general economic conditions; if we experience low rates of customer acquisition or high rates of customer turnover, our ability to become profitable will decrease.

Our business could be adversely affected in a number of ways by general economic conditions, including interest rates, consumer credit conditions, unemployment and other economic factors. During economic downturns we may have greater difficulty in gaining new customers within our target market for our services and some of our existing customers may be more likely to terminate service due to an inability to pay. In addition, our rate of customer acquisition and customer turnover may be affected by other factors, including the size of our calling areas, network performance and reliability issues, our handset or service offerings, customer care concerns, phone number portability, higher deactivation rates among less-tenured customers we gained as a result of our new market launches, and other competitive factors. A high rate of customer turnover or low rate of new customer acquisition would reduce revenues and increase the total marketing expenditures required to attract the minimum number of customers required to sustain our business plan which, in turn, could have a material adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations.

Recent disruptions in the financial markets could affect our ability to obtain debt or equityfinancing on reasonable terms (or at all), and have other adverse effects on us.

We may wish to raise capital to finance business activities and our ability to raise debt or equity capital in the public or private markets could be impaired by various factors. For example, U.S. credit markets have recently experienced significant dislocations and liquidity disruptions which have caused the spreads on prospective debt financings to widen considerably. These circumstances have materially impacted liquidity in the debt markets, making financing terms for borrowers less attractive, and in certain cases have resulted in the unavailability of certain types of debt financing. Continued uncertainty in the credit markets may negatively impact our ability to access debt financing on favorable terms (or at all). These events in the credit markets have also had an adverse effect on other financial markets in the U.S., which may make it more difficult or costly for us to raise capital through the issuance of common stock, preferred stock or other equity securities. Any of these risks could impair our ability to fund our operations or limit our ability to expand our business, which could have a material adverse effect on our financial results.

# We face competition which could have a material adverse effect on demand for our intended products and services.

We will compete with national facilities-based wireless providers and their prepaid affiliates or brands, local and regional carriers, non-facilities-based mobile virtual network operators, or MVNOs, voice-over-internet-protocol, or VoIP, service providers and traditional landline service providers. These competitors have greater name and brand recognition, access to greater amounts of capital and established relationships with a larger base of current and potential customers. Because of their size and bargaining power, our larger competitors may be able to purchase equipment, supplies and services at lower prices than we can. As consolidation in the industry creates even larger competitors, any purchasing advantages our competitors have, as well as their bargaining power as wholesale providers of roaming services, may increase. Our ability to remain competitive will depend, in part, on our ability to anticipate and respond to various competitive factors and to keep our costs low.

# If we are unable to manage our planned growth, our operations could be adversely impacted.

We expect to experience growth in the future. The management of such growth will require, among other things, continued development of our financial and management controls and management information systems, stringent control of costs and handset inventories, diligent management of our network infrastructure and its growth, increased spending associated with marketing activities and acquisition of new customers, the ability to attract and retain qualified management personnel and the training of new personnel. In addition, growth will eventually require the expansion of our billing, customer care and sales systems and platforms, which will require additional capital expenditures and may divert the time and attention of management personnel who oversee any such expansion. Failure to successfully manage our expected growth and development, to enhance our processes and management systems or to timely and adequately resolve any such difficulties could have a material adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations.

# The wireless industry is experiencing rapid technological change, and we may lose customers if we fail to keep up with these changes.

The wireless communications industry is experiencing significant technological change, as evidenced by the ongoing improvements in the capacity and quality of digital technology, the development and commercial acceptance of wireless data services, shorter development cycles for new products and enhancements and changes in end-user requirements and preferences. In the future, competitors may seek to provide competing wireless telecommunications service through the use of developing technologies such as Wi-Fi, WiMax, and VoIP. The cost of implementing or competing against future technological innovations may be prohibitive to us, and we may lose customers if we fail to keep up with these changes.

# Key management personnel may leave the Company, which could adversely affect the ability of the Company to continue operations.

The Company is entirely dependent on the efforts of our sole-officer and director, Ms. Shelley Guidarelli. The loss of her, or of other key personnel in the future, could have a material adverse effect on the business and its prospects. There is no guarantee that replacement personnel, if any, will help the Company to operate profitably.

# Risks associated with wireless handsets could pose product liability, health and safety risks that could adversely affect our business.

We will not be manufacturing handsets or other equipment sold by us, and we will rely on our suppliers to provide us with safe equipment. The suppliers we intend to resell products from are required by applicable law to manufacture their handsets to meet certain governmentally imposed safety criteria. However, if the handsets we sell fail to meet the regulatory safety criteria, we could be held liable with the equipment manufacturers and suppliers for any harm caused by products, which would have a significant negative effect on our business prospects.

# We will rely on third parties to provide specialized services; a failure by such parties to provide the agreed upon services could materially adversely affect our business, results of operations and financial condition.

We will depend heavily on suppliers and contractors with specialized expertise in order for us to efficiently operate our business. Suppliers, contractors and third-party retailers may not always performed at the levels we expect or at the levels required by their contracts. If key suppliers, contractors or third-party retailers fail to comply with their contracts, fail to meet our performance expectations or refuse or are unable to supply us in the future, our business could be severely disrupted.

We and our suppliers may be subject to claims of infringement regarding telecommunications technologies that are protected by patents and other intellectual property rights.

Telecommunications technologies are protected by a wide array of patents and other intellectual property rights. As a result, third parties may assert infringement claims against us or our suppliers from time to time based on our or their general business operations, the equipment, software or services that we or they use or provide, or the specific operation of our services. Whether or not an infringement claim against us or a supplier was valid or successful, it could adversely affect our business by diverting management attention, involving us in costly and time-consuming litigation, requiring us to enter into royalty or licensing agreements (which may not be available on acceptable terms, or at all) or requiring us to redesign our business operations to avoid claims of infringement. In addition, infringement claims against our suppliers could also require us to purchase products and services at higher prices or from different suppliers and could adversely affect our business by delaying our ability to offer certain products and services to our customers.

## Regulation by government agencies may increase our costs of providing service.

The FCC regulates the licensing, construction, modification, operation, ownership, sale and interconnection of wireless communications systems, as do some state and local regulatory agencies. We cannot assure you that the FCC or any state or local agencies having jurisdiction over our business will not adopt regulations or take other enforcement or other actions that would adversely affect our business, impose new costs or require changes in current or planned operations. In addition, we cannot assure you that the Communications Act of 1934, as amended, from which the FCC obtains its authority, will not be further amended in a manner that could be adverse to us.

# RISKS RELATING TO THE COMMON STOCK

# The Company's stock price may be volatile.

The market price of the Company's Common Stock is likely to be highly volatile and could fluctuate widely in price in response to various potential factors, many of which will be beyond the Company's control, including the following:

- services by the Company or its competitors;
- additions or departures of key personnel;
- the Company's ability to execute its business plan;
- operating results that fall below expectations;
- loss of any strategic relationship;
- industry developments;
- economic and other external factors; and
- period-to-period fluctuations in the Company's financial results.

In addition, the securities markets have from time to time experienced significant price and volume fluctuations that are unrelated to the operating performance of particular companies. These market fluctuations may also materially and adversely affect the market price of the Company's common stock.

# As a Public Company, We Will Incur Substantial Expenses.

Upon declared effectiveness of this Registration Statement by the SEC, we will then become subject to the information and reporting requirements of the U.S. securities laws. The U.S. securities laws require, among other things, review, audit, and public reporting of our financial results, business activities, and other matters. Recent SEC regulation, including regulation enacted as a result of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, has also substantially increased the accounting, legal, and other costs related to becoming and remaining an SEC reporting company. If we do not have current information about our company available to market makers, they will not be able to trade our stock. The public company costs of preparing and filing annual and quarterly reports, and other information with the SEC and furnishing audited reports to stockholders, will cause our expenses to be higher than they would be if we were privately-held. In addition, we are incurring substantial expenses in connection with the preparation of this Registration Statement. These increased costs may be material and may include the hiring of additional employees and/or the retention of additional advisors and professionals. Our failure to comply with the federal securities laws could result in private or governmental legal action against us and/or our officers and directors, which could have a detrimental effect on our business and finances, the value of our stock, and the ability of stockholders to resell their stock.

# FINRA Sales Practice Requirements May Limit a Stockholder's Ability to Buy and Sell Our Stock.

The Financial Industry Regulatory Authority ("FINRA") has adopted rules that relate to the application of the SEC's penny stock rules in trading our securities and require that a broker/dealer have reasonable grounds for believing that the investment is suitable for that customer, prior to recommending the investment. Prior to recommending speculative, low priced securities to their non-institutional customers, broker/dealers must make reasonable efforts to obtain information about the customer's financial status, tax status, investment objectives and other information. Under interpretations of these rules, the FINRA believes that there is a high probability that speculative, low priced securities will not be suitable for at least some customers. The FINRA requirements make it more difficult for broker/dealers to recommend that their customers buy our common stock, which may have the effect of reducing the level of trading activity and liquidity of our common stock. Further, many brokers charge higher transactional fees for penny stock transactions. As a result, fewer broker/dealers may be willing to make a market in our common stock, reducing a shareholder's ability to resell shares of our common stock.

## We May Be Exposed to Potential Risks Resulting from New Requirements Under Section 404 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act Of 2002.

In addition to the costs of compliance with having our shares listed on the OTCBB, there are substantial penalties that could be imposed upon us if we fail to comply with all of regulatory requirements. In particular, under Section 404 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 we will be required, beginning with our fiscal year ending April 30, 2011, to include in our annual report our assessment of the effectiveness of our internal control over financial reporting as of the end of fiscal 2011. Furthermore, our independent registered public accounting firm will be required to attest to whether our assessment of the effectiveness of our internal control over financial respects, effective internal control over financial reporting. We have not yet completed our assessment of the effectiveness of our internal control over financial reporting. We have not yet completed our assessment of the effectiveness of our internal control over financial reporting. We expect to incur additional expenses and diversion of management's time as a result of performing the system and process evaluation, testing and remediation required in order to comply with the management certification and auditor attestation requirements.

# If a Market for Our Common Stock Does Not Develop, Shareholders May Be Unable To Sell Their Shares .

A market for our Common Stock may never develop. We intend to contact an authorized OTC Bulletin Board market-maker for sponsorship of our securities on the OTC Bulletin Board. However, there is no guarantee that our shares will ever be traded on the bulletin board, or, if traded, a public market may not materialize. If our Common Stock is not traded on the bulletin board or if a public market for our Common Stock does not develop, investors may not be able to re-sell the shares of our Common Stock that they have purchased and may lose all of their investment.

THE FOREGOING LIST OF RISK FACTORS DOES NOT PURPORT TO BE A COMPLETE EXPLANATION OF THE RISKS INVOLVED IN THIS OFFERING. PROSPECTIVE INVESTORS SHOULD READ THE ENTIRE PROSPECTUS BEFORE DECIDING TO INVEST IN THE COMPANY.

# DETERMINATION OF OFFERING PRICE

As a result of there being no established public market for our shares, the offering price and other terms and conditions relative to our shares have been arbitrarily determined by the Company and do not bear any relationship to assets, earnings, book value, or any other objective criteria of value. In addition, no investment banker, appraiser, or other independent third party has been consulted concerning the offering price for the shares or the fairness of the offering price used for the shares.

# **USE OF PROCEEDS**

Our offering is being made in a direct public offering, without the involvement of underwriters or broker-dealers. The table below sets forth the use of proceeds from this offering:

| Gross Proceeds    | \$<br>75,000.00 |
|-------------------|-----------------|
| Offering Expenses | \$<br>11,505.35 |
| Net Proceeds      | \$<br>63,494.65 |

The net proceeds will be used as follows:

| Business Development | \$<br>35,000 |
|----------------------|--------------|
| Legal and accounting | \$<br>10,000 |
| Working Capital      | \$<br>18,494 |

We anticipate that the proceeds from the offering will allow us to operate for 12 months. Ms. Guidarelli, our sole officer and director, determined that the funds would last 12 months and would be sufficient to cover our intended business activities contemplated hereby. The Company will use any proceeds received to facilitate the development of the Company intended business. There can be no assurance that the Company will raise any funds through its direct participation offering and if a limited amount of funds are raised the Company will use such funds according to their best judgment.

# PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION; TERMS OF THE OFFERING

Norman Cay Development, Inc. has issued and outstanding as of the date of this prospectus 5,000,000 shares of Common Stock. The Company is registering an additional of 1,500,000 shares of its Common Stock for sale at the price of \$0.05 per share. There is no arrangement to address the possible effect of the offering on the price of the stock.

In connection with the Company's selling efforts in the offering, Shelley Guidarelli will not register as a broker-dealer pursuant to Section 15 of the Exchange Act, but rather will rely upon the "safe harbor" provisions of SEC Rule 3a4-1, promulgated under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act"). Generally speaking, Rule 3a4-1 provides an exemption from the broker-dealer registration requirements of the Exchange Act for persons associated with an issuer that participate in an offering of the issuer's securities. Ms. Guidarelli is not subject to any statutory disqualification, as that term is defined in Section 3(a) (39) of the Exchange Act. Ms. Guidarelli will not be compensated in connection with her participation in the offering by the payment of commissions or other remuneration based either directly or indirectly on transactions in our securities. Ms. Guidarelli is not, nor has she been within the past 12 months, a broker or dealer, and she is not, nor has she been within the past 12 months, an associated person of a broker or dealer. At the end of the offering, Ms. Guidarelli will continue to primarily perform substantial duties for the Company or on its behalf otherwise than in connection with transactions in securities. Ms. Guidarelli will not participate in selling an offering of securities for any issuer more than once every 12 months other than in reliance on Exchange Act Rule 3a4-1(a)(4)(i) or (iii).

In order to comply with the applicable securities laws of certain states, the securities will be offered or sold in those only if they have been registered or qualified for sale; an exemption from such registration or if qualification requirement is available and with which Norman Cay has complied. In addition, and without limiting the foregoing, the Company will be subject to applicable provisions, rules and regulations under the Exchange Act with regard to security transactions during the period of time when this Registration Statement is effective.

# Penny Stock Regulation

Our Common Shares are not quoted on any stock exchange or quotation system. The SEC has adopted rules that regulate broker-dealer practices in connection with transactions in penny stocks. Penny stocks are generally equity securities with a price of less than \$5.00 (other than securities registered on certain national securities exchanges or quoted on the NASDAQ system, provided that current price and volume information with respect to transactions in such securities is provided by the exchange or system).

The penny stock rules require a broker-dealer, prior to a transaction in a penny stock not otherwise exempt from those rules, to deliver a standardized risk disclosure document prepared by the SEC, that:

- contains a description of the nature and level of risk in the market for penny stocks in both public offerings and secondary trading;
- contains a description of the broker's or dealer's duties to the customer and of the rights and remedies available to the customer with respect to a violation of such duties;
- contains a brief, clear, narrative description of a dealer market, including "bid" and "ask" prices for penny stocks and the significance of the spread between the bid and ask price;
- contains a toll-free telephone number for inquiries on disciplinary actions;
- defines significant terms in the disclosure document or in the conduct of trading penny stocks; and,
- contains such other information and is in such form (including language, type, size, and format) as the SEC shall require by rule or regulation.

The broker-dealer also must provide the customer with the following, prior to proceeding with any transaction in a penny stock:

- bid and offer quotations for the penny stock;
- details of the compensation of the broker-dealer and its salesperson in the transaction;
- the number of shares to which such bid and ask prices apply, or other comparable information relating to the depth and liquidity of the market for such stock; and,

monthly account statements showing the market value of each penny stock held in the customer's account.

In addition, the penny stock rules require that prior to a transaction in a penny stock not otherwise exempt from those rules; the broker-dealer must make a special written determination that the penny stock is a suitable investment for the purchaser and receive the purchaser's written acknowledgment of the receipt of a risk disclosure statement and a signed and dated copy of a written suitability statement. These disclosure requirements will have the effect of reducing the trading activity in the secondary market for our stock because it will be subject to these penny stock rules. Therefore, stockholders may have difficulty selling those securities.

### **DILUTION**

Net tangible book value per share represents the amount of the Company's tangible assets less total liabilities, divided by the 5,000,000 shares of Common Stock outstanding as of April 30, 2010. Net tangible book value dilution per share represents the difference between the amount per share paid by purchasers of the Shares in this offering assuming the offering price of \$0.05 per share of Common Stock and the pro forma net tangible book value per share of Common Stock immediately after completion of the offering.

After giving effect to the sale of the 1,500,000 Shares offered by the Company hereunder, at an Offering Price of \$0.05 per share the pro forma net tangible book value of the Company at April 30, 2010, would have been \$69,295 or \$0.01 per share, representing an immediate increase in tangible book value of \$0.01 per share to existing shareholders and an immediate dilution of \$0.04 per share to purchasers of the Shares.

The following table illustrates the foregoing information with respect to new investors on a per share basis:

|  | 1,500 | 0,000 Shares |
|--|-------|--------------|
| Offering price per share                                   | \$    | 0.05         |
| Net tangible book value per share before Offering          | \$    | (0.00)       |
| Increase per share attributable to new investors           | \$    | 0.01         |
| Pro forma net tangible book value per share after Offering | \$    | 0.01         |
| Dilution per share to new investors                        | \$    | 0.04         |

# **DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY**

We currently are using a portion of our Chief Executive Officers' home as our corporate headquarters, this space is located at 4472 Winding Lane in Stevensville, MI 49127 and we are using the space rent-free. As of the date of this filing, we have not sought to move or change our office site. Additional space may be required as we expand our operations. We do not foresee any significant difficulties in obtaining any required additional space. We currently do not own any real property.

# **DESCRIPTION OF SECURITIES**

#### Common Stock

Our authorized capital stock consists of 250,000,000 Shares of common stock, \$0.001 par value per Share. There are no provisions in our charter or by-laws that would delay, defer or prevent a change in our control. However, there exists such provisions in our charter that may make a change of control more difficult.

The holders of our common stock have equal ratable rights to dividends from funds legally available if and when declared by our board of directors and are entitled to share ratably in all of our assets available for distribution to holders of common stock upon liquidation, dissolution or winding up of our affairs. Our common stock does not provide the right to a preemptive, subscription or conversion rights and there are no redemption or sinking fund provisions or rights. Our common stock holders are entitled to one non-cumulative vote per share on all matters on which shareholders may vote. Holders of shares of our common stock do not have cumulative voting rights, which means that the holders of more than 50% of the outstanding shares, voting for the election of directors, can elect all of the directors to be elected, if they so choose, and, in that event, the holders of the remaining shares will not be able to elect any of our directors.

We refer you to our Articles of Incorporation, Bylaws and the applicable statutes of the state of Nevada for a more complete description of the rights and liabilities of holders of our securities

# Preferred Stock

The Company's Articles of Incorporation authorize the issuance of 10,000,000 shares of preferred stock with designations, rights and preferences determined from time to time by our Board of Directors. As of the date hereof there have been no shares of preferred stock designated. The following is a summary of the material rights and restrictions associated with our preferred stock. This description does not purport to be a complete description of all of the rights of our stockholders and is subject to, and qualified in its entirety by, the provisions of our most current Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws, which are included as exhibits to this Registration Statement.

Our Board of Directors is authorized to determine or alter any or all of the rights, preferences, privileges and restrictions granted to or imposed upon any wholly unissued series of preferred stock and, within the limitations or restrictions stated in any resolution or resolutions of the Board of Directors originally fixing the number of shares constituting any series, to increase or decrease (but not below the number of shares of any such series then outstanding) the number of shares comprising any such series subsequent to the issue of shares of that series, to set the designation of any series, and to provide for rights and terms of redemption, conversion, dividends, voting rights, and liquidation preferences of the shares of any such series.

#### Dividends

We have not paid any cash dividends to shareholders. The declaration of any future cash dividends is at the discretion of our board of directors and depends upon our earnings, if any, our capital requirements and financial position, our general economic conditions, and other pertinent conditions. It is our present intention not to pay any cash dividends in the foreseeable future, but rather to reinvest earnings, if any, in our business operations.

# Warrants & Options

There are no outstanding warrants or options to purchase our securities.

# **DESCRIPTION OF OUR BUSINESS**

Norman Cay Development, Inc. was incorporated in the State of Nevada on April 28, 2010. We intend to be an authorized reseller of wireless telephones and service plans. We believe that our success will depend on our ability to promote products and services consistent with the rapidly changing wireless industry. We will also need to anticipate and respond to the changing technologies and consumer demands by adjusting our inventories and services accordingly. Our goal is to become successful retailer of wireless telephones and service plans, and maintain a balanced company through both storefront and kiosk locations

We plan to seek out and establish mutually beneficial relationships with various wireless wholesalers through which we will act as an authorized reseller. We intend to become authorized resellers of technology from the AT&T, Verizon, and Sprint networks, which will allow customer freedom to choose the service that is right for them. Once we have attained reseller licenses from wireless wholesalers, we intend to hire a knowledgeable sales staff that can answer any and all questions that our potential customers may have relating to wireless products and services. We intend to grow into a wireless retailer that includes multiple suppliers, and successfully promote our products, yet provide customers with a knowledgeable sales staff, and a retail atmosphere that is much more intimate than that of large network store. We believe that Norman Cay will help customers seeking wireless products and services feel more comfortable about purchasing a wireless solution.

Initially, our target customers will be those customers who do not already have a wireless provider. As we grow our customer base, we hope to gain the attention of customers who have existing wireless services, and switch them over to our products and services.

We plan to sell our handsets and service primarily through retail locations and We will attempt to place our future retail locations strategically to focus on our target customer demographic and provide the most efficient market coverage while minimizing cost. We believe that we will be able to achieve a cost per gross customer addition, which measures the average cost of acquiring a new customer, that is significantly lower than most of our competitors.

# **Growth Strategy**

As a part of the Norman Cay strategy we intend to:

• attract new customers more quickly than other wireless providers by providing customers with various wireless solutions conveniently located in one location;

- sustain lower operating costs per customer compared to other wireless retailers by operating from kiosks and lower; and
- deploy our capital more effectively by building our products and services base to cover a wide range of styles and service plans to suit a wide range of potential customers.

We believe that our business model is scalable and can be expanded successfully into adjacent and new markets because we offer a differentiated service and an attractive value proposition to our customers at costs significantly lower than most of our competitors.

# Licensing

The sale of licensed products is a key element of our strategy and we intend to expand our offerings of licensed products over the coming years. Under typical license agreements, we will be generally required to achieve minimum net sales of licensed products, pay guaranteed minimum royalties, and make specified royalty and advertising payments (usually based on a percentage of net sales of licensed products). Usually, failure to satisfy the requirements or otherwise fail to meet our obligations under a potential license agreement, a licensor usually will have the right to terminate our license.

# Advertising and Marketing

Our marketing strategy will begin with word of mouth, which will always be our most important means of promotion. If we generate sufficient revenues, we intend to implement an advertising and marketing campaign to increase awareness of Norman Cay and to acquire new customers through multiple channels, including traditional and online advertising. We believe that the use of multiple marketing channels reduces reliance on any one source of customers, maximizes product awareness and promotes customer acquisition.

# Our Industry

The wireless communications industry is experiencing significant technological change, as evidenced by the ongoing improvements in the capacity and quality of digital technology, the development and commercial acceptance of wireless data services, shorter development cycles for new products and enhancements and changes in end-user requirements and preferences. In the future, competitors may seek to provide competing wireless telecommunications service through the use of developing technologies such as Wi-Fi, WiMax, and VoIP. We plan on implementing and offering future technological innovations so as not to lose customers and keep up with these changes.

# MANAGEMENT DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS

THE FOLLOWING DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS SHOULD BE READ TOGETHER WITH THE CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS OF NORMAN CAY DEVELOPMENT, INC. AND THE NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS INCLUDED ELSEWHERE IN THIS REGISTRATION STATEMENT ON FORM S-1.

# RESULTS OF OPERATIONS

No income was recorded for the period from inception through the date of this Report.

# LIQUIDITY AND CAPITAL RESOURCES

# Lack of Revenues

Our current cash balance is \$4,918. We are a development stage company and during the period from inception on April 29, 2010 to April 30, 2010, we have generated no revenue.

# **Expenses**

For the period from inception, April 29, 2010 to April 30, 2010, we have incurred losses totaling \$5,705 comprised of \$5,000 of professional fees and \$705 of incorporation costs and other start-up administrative fees.

Since inception, we have primarily financed our operating and investing cash flow needs through debt financing from private investors. The proceeds from, and the utilization of, all these methods have been, and Management believes will continue to be, sufficient to keep the operations funded and the business moving forward.

# Critical Accounting Policies

#### Use of Estimates

The preparation of financial statements in conformity with US GAAP requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period. The Company regularly evaluates estimates and assumptions related to the deferred income tax asset valuation allowances. The Company bases its estimates and assumptions on current facts, historical experience and various other factors that it believes to be reasonable under the circumstances, the results of which form the basis for making judgments about the carrying values of assets and liabilities and the accrual of costs and expenses that are not readily apparent from other sources. The actual results experienced by the Company may differ materially and adversely from the Company's estimates. To the extent there are material differences between the estimates and the actual results, future results of operations will be affected.

# Financial Instruments

Pursuant to ASC 820, Fair Value Measurements and Disclosures and ASC 825, Financial Instruments, an entity is required to maximize the use of observable inputs and minimize the use of unobservable inputs when measuring fair value. ASC 820 and 825 establishes a fair value hierarchy based on the level of independent, objective evidence surrounding the inputs used to measure fair value. A financial instrument's categorization within the fair value hierarchy is based upon the lowest level of input that is significant to the fair value measurement. ASC 820 and 825 prioritizes the inputs into three levels that may be used to measure fair value:

#### Level 1

Level 1 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities.

### Level 2

Level 2 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are inputs other than quoted prices that are observable for the asset or liability such as quoted prices for similar assets or liabilities in active markets; quoted prices for identical assets or liabilities in markets with insufficient volume or infrequent transactions (less active markets); or model-derived valuations in which significant inputs are observable or can be derived principally from, or corroborated by, observable market data.

### Level 3

Level 3 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are unobservable inputs to the valuation methodology that are significant to the measurement of the fair value of the assets or liabilities.

The Company's financial instruments consist principally of cash, and amounts due to related parties. Pursuant to ASC 820 and 825, the fair value of our cash is determined based on "Level 1" inputs, which consist of quoted prices in active markets for identical assets. We believe that the recorded values of all of our other financial instruments approximate their current fair values because of their nature and respective maturity dates or durations.

# Recent Accounting Pronouncements

In January 2010, the FASB issued an amendment to ASC 505, Equity, where entities that declare dividends to shareholders that may be paid in cash or shares at the election of the shareholders are considered to be a share issuance that is reflected prospectively in EPS, and is not accounted for as a stock dividend. This standard is effective for interim and annual periods ending on or after December 15, 2009 and is to be applied on a retrospective basis. The adoption of this standard is not expected to have a significant impact on the Company's financial statements.

In January 2010, the FASB issued an amendment to ASC 820, Fair Value Measurements and Disclosure, to require reporting entities to separately disclose the amounts and business rationale for significant transfers in and out of Level 1 and Level 2 fair value measurements and separately present information regarding purchase, sale, issuance, and settlement of Level 3 fair value measures on a gross basis. This standard, for which the Company is currently assessing the impact, is effective for interim and annual reporting periods beginning after December 15, 2009 with the exception of disclosures regarding the purchase, sale, issuance, and settlement of Level 3 fair value measures which are effective for fiscal years beginning after December 15, 2010. The adoption of this standard is not expected to have a significant impact on the Company's financial statements.

In October 2009, FASB issued an amendment to the accounting standards related to the accounting for revenue in arrangements with multiple deliverables including how the arrangement consideration is allocated among delivered and undelivered items of the arrangement. Among the amendments, this standard eliminated the use of the residual method for allocating arrangement considerations and requires an entity to allocate the overall consideration to each deliverable based on an estimated selling price of each individual deliverable in the arrangement in the absence of having vendor-specific objective evidence or other third party evidence of fair value of the undelivered items. This standard also provides further guidance on how to determine a separate unit of accounting in a multiple-deliverable revenue arrangement and expands the disclosure requirements about the judgments made in applying the estimated selling price method and how those judgments affect the timing or amount of revenue recognition. This standard, for which the Company is currently assessing the impact, will become effective on January 1, 2011.

In October 2009, the FASB issued an amendment to the accounting standards related to certain revenue arrangements that include software elements. This standard clarifies the existing accounting guidance such that tangible products that contain both software and non-software components that function together to deliver the product's essential functionality, shall be excluded from the scope of the software revenue recognition accounting standards. Accordingly, sales of these products may fall within the scope of other revenue recognition standards or may now be within the scope of this standard and may require an allocation of the arrangement consideration for each element of the arrangement. This standard, for which the Company is currently assessing the impact, will become effective on January 1, 2011.

# Off-Balance Sheet Arrangements

We have no off-balance sheet arrangements that have or are reasonably likely to have a current or future effect on our financial condition, changes in financial condition, revenues or expenses, results of operations, liquidity, capital expenditures or capital resources.

# Changes In and Disagreements with Accountants on Accounting and Financial Disclosure

Since inception, we have had no changes in or disagreements with our accountants. Our audited financial statements have been included in this Prospectus in reliance upon M&K CPAS, PLLC, Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm, as experts in accounting and auditing.

### DIRECTORS, EXECUTIVE OFFICERS, PROMOTERS AND CONTROL PERSONS

The following table sets forth the names and ages of our current directors and executive officers. Our Board of Directors appoints our executive officers. Our directors serve until the earlier occurrence of the election of his or her successor at the next meeting of stockholders, death, resignation or removal by the Board of Directors. There are no family relationships among our directors or executive officers.

| Name               | Age | Position   |
|--------------------|-----|--|
| Shelley Guidarelli | 57  | Director, Chairman, President and CEO<br>Secretary and Treasurer |

Ms. Shelley Guidarelli has been the President, owner, recruiter, and consultant of her business, Guidarelli Staffing Solutions, LLC, since 1988. She is also currently the Vice President of Account Management for CPGjobs. Both companies provide search services for companies looking to fill open positions. Ms. Guidarelli has extensive experience in Corporate Sales, Business Development, and client management and brings strong industry knowledge and competitive skills in her approach to business.

# **EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION**

# **Summary Compensation Table**

| Name and<br>Principal<br>Position<br>(a) | Title                             | Year (b) | Salary (\$) (c) | Bonus (\$) (d) | Stock<br>Awards<br>(\$)<br>(e) | Option<br>Awards<br>(\$)<br>(f) | Non-Equity<br>Incentive Plan<br>Compensation<br>(\$)<br>(g) | Nonqualified Deferred Compensation Earnings (\$) (h) | All other compensation (\$) (i) | Total<br>(\$)<br>(j) |
|--|-----------------------------------|----------|-----------------|----------------|--------------------------------|---------------------------------|---|--|---------------------------------|----------------------|
| Shelley<br>Guidarelli(1)                 | Chairman,<br>CEO and<br>President | 2010     | \$ -0-          | -0-            | 5,000,000                      | -0-                             | -0-   | -0-  | -0-                             | -0-                  |

Notes to Summary Compensation Table:

(1) Pursuant to a Management Agreement dated May 1, 2010, Shelley Guidarelli agreed to act as ours President and Chief Executive Officer, and Chairman of the Board of Directors, for a term of one year in exchange for 5,000,000 shares of common stock.

# **Outstanding Equity Awards Since Inception:**

|      | OPTION AWARDS |               |             |            |            |           | STOCK A    | AWARDS    |           |
|------|---------------|---------------|-------------|------------|------------|-----------|------------|-----------|-----------|
|      |               |               |             |            |            |           |            |           | Equity    |
|      |               |               |             |            |            |           |            | Equity    | Incentive |
|      |               |               |             |            |            |           |            | Incentive | Plan      |
|      |               |               |             |            |            |           |            | Plan      | Awards:   |
|      |               |               |             |            |            |           |            | Awards:   | Market or |
|      |               |               | Equity      |            |            |           |            | Number    | Payout    |
|      |               |               | Incentive   |            |            |           |            | of        | Value of  |
|      |               |               | Plan        |            |            |           |            | Unearned  | Unearned  |
|      |               |               | Awards:     |            |            | Number    | Market     | Shares,   | Shares,   |
|      |               |               | Number of   |            |            | of Shares | Value of   | Units or  | Units or  |
|      | Number of     | Number of     | Securities  |            |            | or Units  | Shares or  | Other     | Other     |
|      | Securities    | Securities    | Underlying  |            |            | of Stock  | Units of   | Rights    | Rights    |
|      | Underlying    | Underlying    | Unexercised |            |            | that have | Stock that | that have | that have |
|      | Unexercised   | Unexercised   | Unearned    | Option     | Option     | not       | have not   | not       | not       |
|      | Options (#)   | Options (#)   | Options     | Exercise   | Expiration | Vested    | Vested     | Vested    | Vested    |
| Name | Exercisable   | Unexercisable | (#)         | Price (\$) | Date       | (#)       | (\$)       | (\$)      | (\$)      |
| (a)  | (b)           | (c)           | (d)         | (e)        | (f)        | (g)       | (h)        | (i)       | (j)       |
| None | 0             | 0             | 0           | 0          | 0          | 0         | 0          | 0         | 0         |

# Long-Term Incentive Plans

We currently have no Long-Term Incentive Plans.

# **Director Compensation**

None.

### Security Holders Recommendations to Board of Directors

Shareholders can direct communications to our Chief Executive Officer, Shelley Guidarelli, at our executive offices. However, while we appreciate all comments from shareholders, we may not be able to individually respond to all communications. We attempt to address shareholder questions and concerns in our press releases and documents filed with the SEC so that all shareholders have access to information about us at the same time. Ms. Guidarelli collects and evaluates all shareholder communications. All communications addressed to our directors and executive officers will be reviewed by those parties unless the communication is clearly frivolous.

# **CODE OF ETHICS**

Effective as of the date hereof, the Board of Directors has not adopted a Code of Ethics for our directors, officers and employees.

# SECURITY OWNERSHIP OF CERTAIN BENEFICIAL OWNERS AND MANAGEMENT

The following table sets forth certain information at May 26, 2010, with respect to the beneficial ownership of shares of common stock by (i) each person known to us who owns beneficially more than 5% of the outstanding shares of common stock (based upon reports which have been filed and other information known to us), (ii) each of our Directors, (iii) each of our Executive Officers and (iv) all of our Executive Officers and Directors as a group. Unless otherwise indicated, each stockholder has sole voting and investment power with respect to the shares shown. As of May 26, 2010, we had 5,000,000 shares of common stock issued and outstanding.

| Title of class | Name and address of beneficial owner    | Amount and Nature of<br>Beneficial Ownership | Percentage of<br>Common Stock <sup>(1)</sup> |
|----------------|---|--|--|
| Common Stock   | Shelley Guidarelli<br>4472 Winding Lane |  |  |
|                | Stevensville, MI 49127                  | 5,000,000                                    | 100%   |
|                | Total                                   | 5.000.000                                    | 100%   |

Under Rule 13d-3 promulgated under the Exchange Act, a beneficial owner of a security includes any person who, directly or indirectly, through any contract, arrangement, understanding, relationship, or otherwise has or shares: (i) voting power, which includes the power to vote, or to direct the voting of shares; and (ii) investment power, which includes the power to dispose or direct the disposition of shares. Certain shares may be deemed to be beneficially owned by more than one person (if, for example, persons share the power to vote or the power to dispose of the shares). In addition, shares are deemed to be beneficially owned by a person if the person has the right to acquire the shares (for example, upon exercise of an option) within 60 days of the date as of which the information is provided. In computing the percentage ownership of any person, the amount of shares is deemed to include the amount of shares beneficially owned by such person (and only such person) by reason of these acquisition rights.

We are not aware of any arrangements that could result in a change of control.

# CERTAIN RELATIONSHIPS AND RELATED TRANSACTIONS

None of the following persons has any direct or indirect material interest in any transaction to which we were or are a party since the beginning of our last fiscal year, or in any proposed transaction to which we propose to be a party:

- (A) any of our directors or executive officers;
- (B) any nominee for election as one of our directors;
- (C) any person who is known by us to beneficially own, directly or indirectly, shares carrying more than 5% of the voting rights attached to our common stock; or
- (D) any member of the immediate family (including spouse, parents, children, siblings and in-laws) of any of the foregoing persons named in paragraph (A), (B) or (C) above.

# INTERESTS OF NAMED EXPERTS AND COUNSEL

No expert or counsel named in this prospectus as having prepared or certified any part of this prospectus or having given an opinion upon the validity of the securities being registered or upon other legal matters in connection with the registration or offering of the common stock was employed on a contingency basis, or had, or is to receive, in connection with the offering, a substantial interest, direct or indirect, in the registrant or any of its parents or subsidiaries. Nor was any such person connected with the registrant or any of its parents or subsidiaries as a promoter, managing or principal underwriter, voting trustee, director, officer, or employee.

### **Experts**

M&K CPAs, PLLC, our independent registered public accountant, has audited our financial statements included in this prospectus and registration statement to the extent and for the periods set forth in their audit report. M&K CPAs, PLLC has presented its report with respect to our audited financial statements.

# COMMISSION POSITION ON INDEMNIFICATION FOR SECURITIES ACT LIABILITIES

Our certificate of incorporation provides that we shall indemnify our directors and officers to the fullest extent permitted by Nevada law and that none of our directors will be personally liable to the Company or its stockholders for monetary damages for breach of fiduciary duty as a director, except for liability:

- for any breach of the director's duty of loyalty to the Company or its stockholders;
- for acts or omissions not in good faith or that involve intentional misconduct or a knowing violation of the law;
- under Nevada Revised Statures for the unlawful payment of dividends; or
- for any transaction from which the director derives an improper personal benefit.

These provisions require us to indemnify our directors and officers unless restricted by Nevada law and eliminate our rights and those of our stockholders to recover monetary damages from a director for breach of her fiduciary duty of care as a director except in the situations described above. The limitations summarized above, however, do not affect our ability or that of our stockholders to seek non-monetary remedies, such as an injunction or rescission, against a director for breach of her fiduciary duty.

Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act may be permitted to our directors, officers and controlling persons pursuant to the foregoing provisions, we have been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission, such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act and is therefore unenforceable.

# WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

This prospectus, which constitutes a part of the registration statement, does not contain all of the information set forth in the registration statement and the exhibits thereto. Statements contained in this prospectus as to the contents of any contract or other document that is filed as an exhibit to the registration statement are not necessarily complete and each such statement is qualified in all respects by reference to the full text of such contract or document. For further information with respect to us and the common stock, reference is hereby made to the registration statement and the exhibits thereto, which may be inspected and copied at the principal office of the SEC, 100 F Street NE, Washington, D.C. 20549, and copies of all or any part thereof may be obtained at prescribed rates from the Commission's Public Reference Section at such addresses. Also, the SEC maintains a World Wide Web site on the Internet at <a href="http://www.sec.gov">http://www.sec.gov</a> that contains reports, proxy and information statements and other information regarding registrants that file electronically with the SEC. We also make available free of charge our annual, quarterly and current reports, proxy statements and other information upon request. To request such materials, please contact Ms. Shelley Guidarelli, our President and Chief Executive Officer.

(A Development Stage Company)

# **Financial Statements**

For the Period Ended April 30, 2010

| Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm | F-2 |
|---|-----|
| Balance Sheet   | F-3 |
| Statement of Operations                                 | F-4 |
| Statement of Stockholders' Deficit                      | F-5 |
| Statement of Cash Flows                                 | F-6 |
| Notes to the Financial Statements                       | F-7 |

# REPORT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

To the Board of Directors Norman Cay Development, Inc. (A Development Stage Company)

We have audited the accompanying balance sheets of Norman Cay Development, Inc. (a development stage company) as of April 30, 2010 and the related statements of operations, changes in stockholders' deficit, and cash flows for the period from April 29, 2010 (inception) through April 30, 2010. These financial statements are the responsibility of the Company's management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audits.

We conducted our audits in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States). Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. The Company is not required to have, nor were we engaged to perform, an audit of its internal control over financial reporting. Our audit included consideration of internal control over financial reporting as a basis for designing audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Company's internal control over financial reporting. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit also includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements, assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. We believe that our audit provides a reasonable basis for our opinion.

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of Norman Cay Development, Inc as of April 30, 2010, and the results of its operations and cash flows for the periods described above in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

The accompanying financial statements have been prepared assuming that the Company will continue as a going concern. As discussed in Note 1 to the financial statements, the Company has insufficient working capital, which raises substantial doubt about its ability to continue as a going concern. Management's plans regarding those matters also are described in Note 1. The financial statements do not include any adjustments that might result from the outcome of this uncertainty.

/s/ M&K CPAS. PLLC

www.mkacpas.com Houston, Texas June 1, 2010

NORMAN CAY DEVELOPMENT, INC. (A Development Stage Company) Balance Sheet (Expressed in US dollars)

|  | April 30,<br>2010<br>\$ |
|--|-------------------------|
| ASSETS   |                         |
| Cash   | 4,918                   |
| Total Assets   | 4,918                   |
| LIABILITIES  |                         |
| Current Liabilities  |                         |
| Accounts payable Note payable  | 695<br>9,928            |
| Total Liabilities  | 10,623                  |
| STOCKHOLDERS' DEFICIT  |                         |
| Preferred Stock Authorized: 10,000,000 preferred shares with a par value of \$0.001 per share Issued and outstanding: nil preferred shares | -                       |
| Common Stock Authorized: 250,000,000 common shares with a par value of \$0.001 per share Issued and outstanding: 5,000,000 common shares   | 5,000                   |
| Additional paid-in capital   | (5,000)                 |
| Accumulated Deficit during the Development Stage   | (5,705)                 |
| Total Stockholders' Deficit  | (5,705)                 |
| Total Liabilities and Stockholders' Deficit  | 4,918                   |

NORMAN CAY DEVELOPMENT, INC. (A Development Stage Company) Statement of Operations (Expressed in US dollars)

|   | April 29, 2010 (Date of Inception) to April |
|---|---|
|   | 30,   |
|   | 2010<br>\$                                  |
| Revenues  |   |
| Operating Expenses                                      |   |
| General and Administrative                              | 705   |
| Professional Fees                                       | 5,000                                       |
| Total Operating Expenses                                | 5,705                                       |
| Net Loss  | (5,705)                                     |
| Net Loss per Share – Basic and Diluted                  |   |
| Weighted Average Shares Outstanding – Basic and Diluted | 5,000,000                                   |

For the Period from

NORMAN CAY DEVELOPMENT, INC. (A Development Stage Company) Statement of Cashflows (Expressed in US dollars)

|  | from April 29,<br>2010 (Date of<br>Inception) to April<br>30,<br>2010 |
|--|---|
| Operating Activities                         |   |
| Net loss for the period                      | (5,705)   |
| Changes in operating assets and liabilities: |   |
| Accounts payable                             | 695   |
| Net Cash Used In Operating Activities        | (5,010)   |
| Financing Activities                         |   |
| Proceeds from note payable                   | 9,928   |
| Net Cash Provided By Financing Activities    | 9,928   |
| Increase in Cash                             | 4,918   |
| Cash – Beginning of Period                   |   |
| Cash – End of Period                         | 4,918   |
| Supplemental Disclosures                     |   |
| Interest paid Income tax paid                | -<br>-  |
| Non-cash investing and financing activities: |   |
| Issuance of founders' shares                 | 5,000   |

For the Period

NORMAN CAY DEVELOPMENT, INC. (A Development Stage Company) Statement of Stockholders' Deficit From April 29, 2010 (Date of Inception) to April 30, 2010 (Expressed in US dollars)

|  | Common<br>Shares<br># | n Stock<br>Par Value<br>\$ | Additional<br>Paid-In Capital<br>\$ | Accumulated<br>Deficit<br>\$ | Total<br>\$ |
|--|-----------------------|----------------------------|-------------------------------------|------------------------------|-------------|
| Balance – April 29, 2010 (Date of Inception) | -                     | _                          | -                                   | _                            | _           |
| Issuance of founders shares                  | 5,000,000             | 5,000                      | (5,000)                             | _                            | _           |
| Net loss for the period                      |                       |                            |                                     | (5,705)                      | (5,705)     |
| Balance – April 30, 2010                     | 5,000,000             | 5,000                      | (5,000)                             | (5,705)                      | (5,705)     |

(A Development Stage Company) Notes to the Financial Statements (Expressed in US dollars)

# 1. Nature of Operations and Continuance of Business

Norman Cay Development, Inc. (the "Company") was incorporated in the State of Nevada on April 29, 2010. The Company is a development stage company and its principal business operations is to be an authorized reseller of wireless telephones and service plans.

### Going Concern

These financial statements have been prepared on a going concern basis, which implies that the Company will continue to realize its assets and discharge its liabilities in the normal course of business. As of April 30, 2010, the Company has not recognized any revenue, and has an accumulated deficit of \$5,705. The continuation of the Company as a going concern is dependent upon the continued financial support from its management, and its ability to identify future investment opportunities and obtain the necessary debt or equity financing, and generating profitable operations from the Company's future operations. These factors raise substantial doubt regarding the Company's ability to continue as a going concern. These financial statements do not include any adjustments to the recoverability and classification of recorded asset amounts and classification of liabilities that might be necessary should the Company be unable to continue as a going concern.

# 2. Summary of Significant Accounting Policies

# a) Basis of Presentation

The financial statements of the Company have been prepared in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States ("US GAAP") and are expressed in U.S. dollars. The Company's fiscal year end is April 30.

### b) Use of Estimates

The preparation of financial statements in conformity with US GAAP requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period. The Company regularly evaluates estimates and assumptions related to the deferred income tax asset valuation allowances. The Company bases its estimates and assumptions on current facts, historical experience and various other factors that it believes to be reasonable under the circumstances, the results of which form the basis for making judgments about the carrying values of assets and liabilities and the accrual of costs and expenses that are not readily apparent from other sources. The actual results experienced by the Company may differ materially and adversely from the Company's estimates. To the extent there are material differences between the estimates and the actual results, future results of operations will be affected.

# c) Cash and cash equivalents

The Company considers all highly liquid instruments with a maturity of three months or less at the time of issuance to be cash equivalents.

# d) Basic and Diluted Net Loss per Share

The Company computes net loss per share in accordance with ASC 260, *Earnings per Share*. ASC 260 requires presentation of both basic and diluted earnings per share ("EPS") on the face of the income statement. Basic EPS is computed by dividing net loss available to common shareholders (numerator) by the weighted average number of shares outstanding (denominator) during the period. Diluted EPS gives effect to all dilutive potential common shares outstanding during the period using the treasury stock method and convertible preferred stock using the if-converted method. In computing diluted EPS, the average stock price for the period is used in determining the number of shares assumed to be purchased from the exercise of stock options or warrants. Diluted EPS excludes all dilutive potential shares if their effect is anti dilutive.

(A Development Stage Company) Notes to the Financial Statements (Expressed in US dollars)

# 2. Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (continued)

# e) Financial Instruments

Pursuant to ASC 820, Fair Value Measurements and Disclosures and ASC 825, Financial Instruments, an entity is required to maximize the use of observable inputs and minimize the use of unobservable inputs when measuring fair value. ASC 820 and 825 establishes a fair value hierarchy based on the level of independent, objective evidence surrounding the inputs used to measure fair value. A financial instrument's categorization within the fair value hierarchy is based upon the lowest level of input that is significant to the fair value measurement. ASC 820 and 825 prioritizes the inputs into three levels that may be used to measure fair value:

#### Level 1

Level 1 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities.

### Level 2

Level 2 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are inputs other than quoted prices that are observable for the asset or liability such as quoted prices for similar assets or liabilities in active markets; quoted prices for identical assets or liabilities in markets with insufficient volume or infrequent transactions (less active markets); or model-derived valuations in which significant inputs are observable or can be derived principally from, or corroborated by, observable market data.

# Level 3

Level 3 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are unobservable inputs to the valuation methodology that are significant to the measurement of the fair value of the assets or liabilities.

The Company's financial instruments consist principally of cash, and amounts due to related parties. Pursuant to ASC 820 and 825, the fair value of our cash is determined based on "Level 1" inputs, which consist of quoted prices in active markets for identical assets. We believe that the recorded values of all of our other financial instruments approximate their current fair values because of their nature and respective maturity dates or durations.

# f) Income Taxes

Potential benefits of income tax losses are not recognized in the accounts until realization is more likely than not. The Company has adopted ASC 740 "Accounting for Income Taxes" as of its inception. Pursuant to ASC 740, the Company is required to compute tax asset benefits for net operating losses carried forward. The potential benefits of net operating losses have not been recognized in this financial statement because the Company cannot be assured it is more likely than not it will utilize the net operating losses carried forward in future years.

# g) Comprehensive Loss

ASC 220, Comprehensive Income, establishes standards for the reporting and display of comprehensive loss and its components in the financial statements. As of April 30, 2010, the Company has no items that represent a comprehensive loss and, therefore, has not included a schedule of comprehensive loss in the financial statements.

(A Development Stage Company) Notes to the Financial Statements (Expressed in US dollars)

# 2. Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (continued)

# h) Recent Accounting Pronouncements

In January 2010, the FASB issued an amendment to ASC 505, Equity, where entities that declare dividends to shareholders that may be paid in cash or shares at the election of the shareholders are considered to be a share issuance that is reflected prospectively in EPS, and is not accounted for as a stock dividend. This standard is effective for interim and annual periods ending on or after December 15, 2009 and is to be applied on a retrospective basis. The adoption of this standard is not expected to have a significant impact on the Company's financial statements.

In January 2010, the FASB issued an amendment to ASC 820, Fair Value Measurements and Disclosure, to require reporting entities to separately disclose the amounts and business rationale for significant transfers in and out of Level 1 and Level 2 fair value measurements and separately present information regarding purchase, sale, issuance, and settlement of Level 3 fair value measures on a gross basis. This standard, for which the Company is currently assessing the impact, is effective for interim and annual reporting periods beginning after December 15, 2009 with the exception of disclosures regarding the purchase, sale, issuance, and settlement of Level 3 fair value measures which are effective for fiscal years beginning after December 15, 2010. The adoption of this standard is not expected to have a significant impact on the Company's financial statements.

In October 2009, FASB issued an amendment to the accounting standards related to the accounting for revenue in arrangements with multiple deliverables including how the arrangement consideration is allocated among delivered and undelivered items of the arrangement. Among the amendments, this standard eliminated the use of the residual method for allocating arrangement considerations and requires an entity to allocate the overall consideration to each deliverable based on an estimated selling price of each individual deliverable in the arrangement in the absence of having vendor-specific objective evidence or other third party evidence of fair value of the undelivered items. This standard also provides further guidance on how to determine a separate unit of accounting in a multiple-deliverable revenue arrangement and expands the disclosure requirements about the judgments made in applying the estimated selling price method and how those judgments affect the timing or amount of revenue recognition. This standard, for which the Company is currently assessing the impact, will become effective on January 1, 2011.

In October 2009, the FASB issued an amendment to the accounting standards related to certain revenue arrangements that include software elements. This standard clarifies the existing accounting guidance such that tangible products that contain both software and non-software components that function together to deliver the product's essential functionality, shall be excluded from the scope of the software revenue recognition accounting standards. Accordingly, sales of these products may fall within the scope of other revenue recognition standards or may now be within the scope of this standard and may require an allocation of the arrangement consideration for each element of the arrangement. This standard, for which the Company is currently assessing the impact, will become effective on January 1, 2011.

The Company has implemented all new accounting pronouncements that are in effect. These pronouncements did not have any material impact on the financial statements unless otherwise disclosed, and the Company does not believe that there are any other new accounting pronouncements that have been issued that might have a material impact on its financial position or results of operations

# 3. Note Payable

On April 29, 2010, the Company issued a note payable to a non-related party for proceeds of \$9,928. Under the terms of the note payable, the amount is unsecured, due interest at 10% per annum, and due on demand.

### 4. Common Shares

On April 29, 2010, the Company issued 5,000,000 founders shares to the President and Director of the Company at \$0.001 per share.

(A Development Stage Company) Notes to the Financial Statements (Expressed in US dollars)

# 5. Income Taxes

The Company has \$5,705 of net operating losses carried forward to offset taxable income in future years which expire commencing in fiscal 2030. The income tax benefit differs from the amount computed by applying the US federal income tax rate of 34% to net loss before income taxes for the year ended April 30, 2010 as a result of the following:

|                                | April 30,<br>2010<br>\$ |
|--------------------------------|-------------------------|
| Net loss before taxes          | (5,705)                 |
| Statutory rate                 | 34%                     |
| Computed expected tax recovery | 1,940                   |
| Change in valuation allowance  | (1,940)                 |
| Income tax provision           | . ,                     |

# 6. Subsequent Events

On May 10, 2010, the Company issued a note payable to a non-related party for proceeds of \$20,000. Under the terms of the note payable, the amount is unsecured, due interest at 10% per annum, and due on demand.

# PART II - INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS

### ITEM 13. OTHER EXPENSES OF ISSUANCE AND DISTRIBUTION.

The following table sets forth estimated expenses expected to be incurred in connection with the issuance and distribution of the securities being registered. All such expenses will be paid by us.

| Securities and Exchange Commission Registration Fee | \$ | 5.35       |
|---|----|------------|
| Audit Fees and Expenses                             | \$ | 5,000.00   |
| Legal Fees and Expenses                             | \$ | 5,000.00   |
| Transfer Agent and Registrar Fees and Expenses      | \$ | 500.00     |
| Miscellaneous Expenses                              | \$ | 1,000.00   |
| Total   | \$ | 11,505.35* |
| * Estimate Only                                     | _  |            |

### ITEM 14. INDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS.

The officers and directors of the Company are indemnified as provided by the Nevada Revised Statutes and the Bylaws of the Company. Unless specifically limited by a corporation's articles of incorporation, Nevada law automatically provides directors with immunity from monetary liabilities. The Company's Articles of Incorporation do not contain any such limiting language. Excepted from that immunity are:

- a. willful failure to deal fairly with the corporation or its shareholders in connection with a matter in which the director has a material conflict of interest;
- b. a violation of criminal law unless the director had reasonable cause to believe that his or her conduct was lawful or no reasonable cause to believe that his or her conduct was unlawful:
- c. a transaction from which the director derived an improper personal profit; and,
- d. willful misconduct.

The Articles of Incorporation provide that the Company will indemnify its officers, directors, legal representative, and persons serving at the request of the Company as a director or officer of another corporation, or as its representative in a partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise to the fullest extent legally permissible under the laws of the State of Nevada against all expenses, liability and loss (including attorney's fees, judgments, fines and amounts paid or to be paid in settlement) reasonably incurred or suffered by that person as a result of that connection to the Company. This right of indemnification under the Articles is a contract right which may be enforced in any manner by such person and extends for such persons benefit to all actions undertaken on behalf of the Company.

The Bylaws of the Company provide that the Company will indemnify its directors and officers to the fullest extent not prohibited by Nevada law; provided, however, that the Company may modify the extent of such indemnification by individual contracts with its directors and officers; and, provided, further, that the Company shall not be required to indemnify any director or officer in connection with any proceeding (or part thereof) initiated by such person unless (i) such indemnification is expressly required to be made by law, (ii) the proceeding was authorized by the Board of Directors of the Company, (iii) such indemnification is provided by the Company, in its sole discretion, pursuant to the powers vested in the Company under Nevada law or (iv) such indemnification is required to be made pursuant to the Bylaws.

The Bylaws of the Company provide that the Company will advance to any person who was or is a party or is threatened to be made a party to any threatened, pending or completed action, suit or proceeding, whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative, by reason of the fact that he is or was a director or officer, of the Company, or is or was serving at the request of the Company as a director or executive officer of another Company, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise, prior to the final disposition of the proceeding, promptly following request therefore, all expenses incurred by any director or officer in connection with such proceeding upon receipt of an undertaking by or on behalf of such person to repay said amounts if it should be determined ultimately that such person is not entitled to be indemnified under the Bylaws of the Company or otherwise.

The Bylaws of the Company provide that no advance shall be made by the Company to an officer of the Company (except by reason of the fact that such officer is or was a director of the Company in which event this paragraph shall not apply) in any action, suit or proceeding, whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative, if a determination is reasonably and promptly made (i) by the Board of Directors by a majority vote of a quorum consisting of directors who were not parties to the proceeding, or (ii) if such quorum is not obtainable, or, even if obtainable, a quorum of disinterested directors so directs, by independent legal counsel in a written opinion, that the facts known to the decision-making party at the time such determination is made demonstrate clearly and convincingly that such person acted in bad faith or in a manner that such person did not believe to be in or not opposed to the best interests of the Company.

### ITEM 15. RECENT SALES OF UNREGISTERED SECURITIES.

Set forth below is information regarding the issuance and sales of securities without registration since inception.

Pursuant to a Management Agreement dated May 1, 2010, Shelley Guidarelli agreed to act as ours President and Chief Executive Officer, and Chairman of the Board of Directors, for a term of one year in exchange for 5,000,000 shares of common stock. Norman Cay Development, Inc. made the offer and sale in reliance on the exemption from registration afforded by Section 4(2) to the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), on the basis that the securities were offered and sold in a non-public offering to a "sophisticated investor" who had access to registration-type information about the Company. No commission was paid in connection with the sale of the shares.

Exemption from Registration. The shares of Common Stock referenced herein were issued in reliance upon one of the following exemptions.

The shares of Common Stock referenced herein were issued in reliance upon the exemption from securities registration afforded by the provisions of Section 4(2) of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, ("Securities Act"), based upon the following: (a) each of the persons to whom the shares of Common Stock were issued (each such person, an "Investor") confirmed to the Company that it or he is an "accredited investor," as defined in Rule 501 of Regulation D promulgated under the Securities Act and has such background, education and experience in financial and business matters as to be able to evaluate the merits and risks of an investment in the securities, (b) there was no public offering or general solicitation with respect to the offering of such shares, (c) each Investor was provided with certain disclosure materials and all other information requested with respect to the Company, (d) each Investor acknowledged that all securities being purchased were being purchased for investment intent and were "restricted securities" for purposes of the Securities Act, and agreed to transfer such securities only in a transaction registered under the Securities Act or exempt from registration under the Securities Act and (e) a legend has been, or will be, placed on the certificates representing each such security stating that it was restricted and could only be transferred if subsequently registered under the Securities Act or transferred in a transaction exempt from registration under the Securities Act.

# **ITEM 16. EXHIBITS**

The following is a list of exhibits filed as part of this registration statement. Where so indicated by footnote, exhibits which were previously filed are incorporated herein by reference. Any statement contained in an Incorporated Document shall be deemed to be modified or superseded for purposes of this Registration Statement to the extent that a statement contained herein or in any other subsequently filed Incorporated Document modifies or supersedes such statement. Any such statement so modified or superseded shall not be deemed, except as so modified or superseded, to constitute a part of this Registration Statement.

| Exhibit Number | Description   |
|----------------|---|
| 3.1            | Articles of Incorporation of Norman Cay Development, Inc. (1)                         |
| 3.2            | Bylaws of Norman Cay Development, Inc. (1)  |
| 4.1            | Specimen Stock Certificate (1)  |
| 5.1            | Consent of Carrillo Huettel, LLP, re: the legality of the shares being registered (1) |
| 10.1           | Form of Management Agreement between the Company and its CEO. (1)                     |
| 23.1           | Auditor Consent (1)   |
| 23.2           | Consent of Carrillo Huettel, LLP (included in Exhibit 5.1)                            |

(1) Filed herewith.

# ITEM 17. UNDERTAKINGS

The undersigned Registrant hereby undertakes:

- 1. To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being made, a post-effective amendment to this registration statement to:
  - (a) Include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the Securities Act;
- (b) Reflect in the prospectus any facts or events which, individually or together, represent a fundamental change in the information in the registration statement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any increase or decrease in volume of securities offered (if the total dollar value of securities offered would not exceed that which was registered) and any deviation from the low or high end of the estimated maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of prospectus filed with the SEC pursuant to Rule 424(b) if, in the aggregate, the changes in the volume and price represent no more than a 20% change in the maximum aggregate offering price set forth in the "Calculation of Registration Fee" table in the effective registration statement; and
  - (c) Include any additional or changed material information on the plan of distribution.
- 2. To, for the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities Act, treat each post-effective amendment as a new registration statement relating to the securities offered herein, and to treat the offering of such securities at that time to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.
- 3. To remove from registration, by means of a post-effective amendment, any of the securities being registered hereby that remains unsold at the termination of the offering.
- 4. For determining liability of the undersigned Registrant under the Securities Act to any purchaser in the initial distribution of the securities, that in a primary offering of securities of the undersigned Registrant pursuant to this registration statement, regardless of the underwriting method used to sell the securities to the purchaser, if the securities are offered or sold to such purchaser by means of any of the following communications, the undersigned Registrant will be a seller to the purchaser and will be considered to offer or sell such securities to such purchaser:
- (a) Any preliminary prospectus or prospectus of the undersigned Registrant relating to the offering required to be filed pursuant to Rule 424;
- (b) Any free writing prospectus relating to the offering prepared by or on behalf of the undersigned Registrant or used or referred to by the undersigned Registrant;
- (c) The portion of any other free writing prospectus relating to the offering containing material information about the undersigned Registrant or its securities provided by or on behalf of the undersigned Registrant; and,
- (d) Any other communication that is an offer in the offering made by the undersigned Registrant to the purchaser.

Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act of 1933 (the "Act") may be permitted to our director, officers and controlling persons pursuant to the provisions above, or otherwise, we have been advised that in the opinion of the SEC such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act, and is, therefore, unenforceable.

In the event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities, other than the payment by us of expenses incurred or paid by one of our director, officers, or controlling persons in the successful defense of any action, suit or proceeding, is asserted by one of our director, officers, or controlling person sin connection with the securities being registered, we will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act, and we will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.

For the purposes of determining liability under the Securities Act for any purchaser, each prospectus filed pursuant to Rule 424(b) as part of a registration statement relating to an offering, other than registration statements relying on Rule 430B or other than prospectuses filed in reliance on Rule 430A, shall be deemed to be part of and included in the registration statement as of the date it is first used after effectiveness. Provided, however, that no statement made in a registration statement or prospectus that is part of the registration statement or deemed incorporated by reference into the registration statement or prospectus that is part of the registration statement will, as to a purchaser with a time of contract of sale prior to such first use, supersede or modify any statement that was made in the registration statement or prospectus that was part of the registration statement or made in any such document immediately prior to such date of first use.

### **SIGNATURES**

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, the registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for filing on Form S-1 and has duly caused this registration statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, on the 3rd day of June, 2010.

# NORMAN CAY DEVELOPMENT INC.

By: /s/ Shelley Guidarelli

Name: Shelley Guidarelli

Title: President and Chief Executive Officer (Principal Executive, Financial and

Accounting Officer)

### POWER OF ATTORNEY

KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that each person whose signature appears below constitutes and appoints Shelley Guidarelli, as her true and lawful attorney-in-fact and agent with full power of substitution and resubstitution, for her and in her name, place and stead, in any and all capacities, to sign any or all amendments (including post-effective amendments) to this Registration Statement on Form S-1 of Norman Cay Development Inc., and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto, and other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission, grant unto said attorney-in-fact and agent, full power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and necessary to be done in and about the foregoing, as fully to all intents and purposes as she might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorney-in-fact and agent, or her substitutes, may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.

In accordance with the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this Registration Statement has been signed below by or on behalf of the following persons in the capacities and on the dates stated.

| Signature   | Title                             | Date         |
|---|-----------------------------------|--------------|
| <i>/s/ Shelley Guidarelli</i><br>Shelley Guidarelli | President, Secretary and Director | June 3, 2010 |

### **EXHIBIT INDEX**

| Exhibit Number | Description   |
|----------------|---|
| 3.1            | Articles of Incorporation of Norman Cay Development, Inc. (1)                         |
| 3.2            | Bylaws of Norman Cay Development, Inc. (1)  |
| 4.1            | Specimen Stock Certificate (1)  |
| 5.1            | Consent of Carrillo Huettel, LLP, re: the legality of the shares being registered (1) |
| 10.1           | Form of Management Agreement between the Company and its CEO. (1)                     |
| 23.1           | Auditor Consent (1)   |
| 23.2           | Consent of Carrillo Huettel, LLP (included in Exhibit 5.1)                            |

(1) Filed herewith.

#### Exhibit 3.1

# ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION

OF

Norman Cay Development, Inc. a Nevada Corporation

### ARTICLE 1.

### **Company Name**

1.1 The name of this corporation is **Norman Cay Development, Inc**.

### ARTICLE 2.

#### **Duration**

2.1 The corporation shall continue in existence perpetually unless sooner dissolved according to law.

# ARTICLE 3.

# **Purpose**

- 3.1 The purpose for which the corporation is organized is to engage in any lawful activity within or outside of the State of Nevada.
- 3.2 The corporation may also maintain offices at such other places within or outside of the State of Nevada as it may from time to time determine. Corporate business of every kind and nature may be conducted, and meetings of directors and shareholders may be held outside the State of Nevada with the same effect as if held in the State of Nevada.

#### ARTICLE 4.

## **Board of Directors**

4.1. <u>Number.</u> The board of directors of the Corporation shall consist of such number of persons, not less than one, as shall be determined in accordance with the bylaws from time to time.

# ARTICLE 5.

# **Capital Stock**

- 5.1 <u>Authorized Capital Stock.</u> The aggregate number of shares which this Corporation shall have authority to issue is two hundred sixty million (260,000,000) shares, consisting of (a) two hundred fifty million (250,000,000) shares of Common Stock, par value \$0.001 per share (the "Common Stock") and (b) ten million (10,000,000) shares of preferred stock, par value \$0.001 per share (the "Preferred Stock"), issuable in one or more series as hereinafter provided. A description of the classes of shares and a statement of the number of shares in each class and the relative rights, voting power, and preferences granted to and restrictions imposed upon the shares of each class are as follows:
  - 5.2 <u>Common Stock</u>. Each share of Common Stock shall have, for all purposes one (1) vote per share.

Subject to the preferences applicable to Preferred Stock outstanding at any time, the holders of shares of Common Stock shall be entitled to receive such dividends and other distributions in cash, property or shares of stock of the Corporation as may be declared thereon by the Board of Directors from time to time out of assets or funds of the Corporation legally available therefore. The holders of Common Stock issued and outstanding have and possess the right to receive notice of shareholders' meetings and to vote upon the election of directors or upon any other matter as to which approval of the outstanding shares of Common Stock or approval of the common shareholders is required or requested.

- 5.3 <u>Preferred Stock</u>. The Shares of Preferred Stock may be issued from time to time in one or more series. The Board of Directors is authorized, by resolution adopted and filed in accordance with law, to provide for the issue of such series of shares of Preferred Stock. Each series of shares of Preferred Stock:
  - (a) may have such voting powers, full or limited, or may be without voting powers;
  - (b) may be subject to redemption at such time or times and at such prices as determine by the Board of Directors;
  - (c) may be entitled to receive dividends (which may be cumulative or non-cumulative) at such rate or rates, on such conditions and at such times, and payable in preference to, or in such relation to, the dividends payable on any other class or classes or series of stock;
    - (d) may have such rights upon the dissolution of, or upon any distribution of the assets of, the Corporation;
  - (e) may be made convertible into, or exchangeable for, shares of any other class or classes or of any other series of the same or any other class or classes of stock of the Corporation or such other corporation or other entity at such price or prices or at such rates of exchange and with such adjustments;
  - (f) may be entitled to the benefit of a sinking fund to be applied to the purchase or redemption of shares of such series in such amount or amounts;
  - (g) may be entitled to the benefit of conditions and restrictions upon the creation of indebtedness of the Corporation or any subsidiary, upon the issue of any additional shares (including additional shares of such series or of any other series) and upon the payment of dividends or the making of other distributions on, and the purchase, redemption or other acquisition by the Corporation or any subsidiary of, any outstanding shares of the Corporation; and
  - (h) may have such other relative, participating, optional or other special rights, qualifications, limitations or restrictions thereof, in each case as shall be stated in said resolution or resolutions providing for the issue of such shares of Preferred Stock. Shares of Preferred Stock of any series that have been redeemed or repurchased by the Corporation (whether through the operation of a sinking fund or otherwise) or that, if convertible or exchangeable, have been converted or exchanged in accordance with their terms shall be retired and have the status of authorized and unissued shares of Preferred Stock of the same series and may be reissued as a part of the series of which they were originally a part or may, upon the filing of an appropriate certificate with the Secretary of State of the State of Nevada be reissued as part of a new series of shares of Preferred Stock to be created by resolution or resolutions of the Board of Directors or as part of any other series of shares of Preferred Stock, all subject to the conditions or restrictions on issuance set forth in the resolution or resolutions adopted by the Board of Directors providing for the issue of any series of Shares of Preferred Stock.

### ARTICLE 6.

### **No Further Assessments**

6.1 The capital stock, after the amount of the subscription price determine by the board of directors has been paid in money, property, or services, as the Directors shall determine, shall be subject to no further assessment to pay the debts of the corporation, and no stock issued as fully paid up shall ever be assessable or assessed, and these Articles of Incorporation shall not and cannot be amended, regardless of the vote therefore, so as to amend, modify or rescind this Article 6.

### ARTICLE 7.

## **No Preemptive Rights**

7.1 Except as otherwise set forth herein, none of the shares of the Corporation shall carry with them any preemptive right to acquire additional or other shares of the corporation and no holder of any stock of the Corporation shall be entitled, as of right, to purchase or subscribe for any part of any unissued shares of stock of the Corporation or for any additional shares of stock, of any class or series, which may at any time be issued, whether now or hereafter authorized, or for any rights, options, or warrants to purchase or receive shares of stock or for any bonds, certificates of indebtedness, debentures, or other securities.

#### ARTICLE 8.

### **No Cumulative Voting**

8.1 There shall be no cumulative voting of shares.

### ARTICLE 9.

### Election Not to be Governed By Provisions of NRS 78.411 to 78.444.

9.1 The Corporation, pursuant to NRS 78.434, hereby elects <u>not</u> to be governed by the provisions of NRS 78.411 to 78.411, inclusive.

### ARTICLE 10.

#### **Indemnification of Officers and Directors**

- 10.1 The Corporation shall indemnify its directors, officers, employee, fiduciaries and agents to the fullest extent permitted under the Nevada Revised Statutes.
- 10.2 Every person who was or is a party or is threatened to be made a party to or is involved in any action, suit or proceedings, whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative, by reason of the fact that he or a person for whom he is the legal representative is or was a director or officer of the corporation or is or was serving at the request of the corporation as a director or officer of another corporation, or as its representative in a partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise, shall be indemnified and held harmless to the fullest extent legally permissible under the law of the State of Nevada from time to time against all expenses, liability and loss (including attorney's fees, judgments, fines and amounts paid or to be paid in settlement) reasonably incurred or suffered by him in connection therewith. Such right of indemnification shall be a contract right that may be enforced in any manner desired by such person. Such right of indemnification shall not be exclusive of any other right which such directors, officers or representatives may have or hereafter acquire and, without limiting the generality of such statement, they shall be entitled to their respective rights of indemnification under any By-Law, agreement, vote of stockholders, provision of law or otherwise, as well as their rights under this Article.
- 10.3 Without limiting the application of the foregoing, the Board of Directors may adopt By-Laws from time to time with respect to indemnification to provide at all times the fullest indemnification permitted by the law of the State of Nevada and may cause the corporation to purchase and maintain insurance on behalf of any person who is or was a director or officer of the corporation as a director of officer of another corporation, or as its representative in a partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise against any liability asserted against such person and incurred in any such capacity or arising out of such status, whether or not the corporation would have the power to indemnify such person.
- 10.4 The private property of the Stockholders, Directors and Officers shall not be subject to the payment of corporate debts to any extent whatsoever.
- 10.5 No director, officer or shareholder shall have any personal liability to the corporation or its stockholders for damages for breach of fiduciary duty as a director or officer, except that this provision does not eliminate nor limit in any way the liability of a director or officer for:
  - (a) Acts or omissions which involve intentional misconduct, fraud or a knowing violation of law; or
  - (b) The payment of dividends in violation of Nevada Revised Statutes (N.R.S.) 78.300.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hands this \_\_\_\_\_ day of March, 2010, hereby declaring and certifying that the facts stated hereinabove are true.

By:
Its: Incorporator

### Exhibit 3.2

## BYLAWS OF NORMAN CAY DEVELOPMENT, INC.

# ARTICLE I OFFICES

- SECTION 1.1 PRINCIPAL OFFICE. The principal office and place of business of NORMAN CAY DEVELOPMENT, INC., a Nevada corporation (the "Corporation"), shall be located at 4472 Winding Lane, Stevensville, MI 49127.
- SECTION 1.2 OTHER OFFICES. The Corporation may also have offices at such other places, both within and without the State of Nevada, as the Board of Directors may from time to time determine or the business of the Corporation may require.

### ARTICLE II STOCKHOLDERS

- SECTION 2.1 ANNUAL MEETINGS. Annual meetings of the stockholders shall be held each year on a date and time designated by the Board of Directors. In the absence of such designation, the annual meeting shall be held on the second Tuesday of April each year at 10:00 a.m. At the annual meeting, the stockholders shall elect by vote a Board of Directors and transact such other business as may properly be brought before the meeting.
- SECTION 2.2 SPECIAL MEETINGS. Special meetings of the stockholders, for any purpose or purposes, unless otherwise prescribed by statute or by the Articles of Incorporation, may be called by the Chairman of the Board of Directors, by the President or the Secretary by resolution of the Board of Directors or at the request in writing of one or more stockholders owning shares in the aggregate entitled to cast at least a majority of the votes at the meeting. Such request shall state the purpose of the proposed meeting and shall be personally delivered or sent by registered mail or by telegraph or other facsimile transmission to the Chairman of the Board of Directors, the President or the Secretary of the Corporation. The officer receiving the request shall cause notice to be promptly given to the stockholders entitled to vote, in accordance with the provisions of Section 2.4 of this Article II. If notice is not given within sixty (60) days of the request, the person or persons requesting the meeting may, subject to any applicable federal or state law including but not limited to federal securities laws, give the notice. Nothing contained in this Section 2.2 shall be construed as limiting, fixing or affecting the time when a meeting of stockholders called by action of the Board of Directors may be held. Business transacted at any special meeting of stockholders shall be limited to the purposes stated in the notice.
- SECTION 2.3 PLACE OF MEETING. All annual meetings of the stockholders shall be held at the principal office of the Corporation or at such other place within or without the State of Nevada as the directors shall determine. Special meetings of the stockholders may be held at such time and place within or without the State of Nevada as shall be stated in the notice of the meeting, or in a duly executed waiver of notice thereof.
- SECTION 2.4 NOTICES. Notices of meetings shall be in writing and signed by the President or a Vice President or the Secretary or an Assistant Secretary or by such other person or persons as the directors shall designate. Such notice shall state the purpose or purposes for which the meeting is called and the time and the place, which may be within or without the State of Nevada, where it is to be held. The notice of any meeting at which directors are to be elected shall include the name of any nominee or nominees whom, at the time of the notice, management intends to present for election. A copy of such notice shall be either delivered personally to or shall be mailed, postage prepaid, to each stockholder of record entitled to vote at such meeting not less than ten (10) nor more than sixty (60) days before such meeting. If mailed, it shall be directed to a stockholder at his address as it appears upon the records of the Corporation and upon such mailing of any such notice, the service thereof shall be complete and the time of the notice shall begin to run from the date upon which such notice is deposited in the mail for transmission to such stockholder. Personal delivery of any such notice to any officer of a corporation or association, or to any member of a partnership shall constitute delivery of such notice to such corporation, association or partnership. In the event of the transfer of stock after delivery of such notice of and prior to the holding of the meeting it shall not be necessary to deliver or mail notice of the meeting to the transferee.
- SECTION 2.5 AFFIDAVIT OF MAILING. An affidavit of the mailing or other means of giving any notice of any stockholders' meeting may be executed by the Secretary, Assistant Secretary, or any Transfer Agent of the Corporation giving the notice, and shall be filed and maintained in the minute book of the Corporation.

SECTION 2.6 QUORUM. The holders of a majority of the stock issued and outstanding and entitled to vote thereat, present in person or represented by proxy, shall constitute a quorum at all meetings of the stockholders for the transaction of business except as otherwise provided by statute or by the Articles of Incorporation. If, however, such quorum shall not be present or represented at any meeting of the stockholders or if the voting power necessary to approve a matter for which the meeting has been noticed has not voted in favor of such matter, the stockholders entitled to vote thereat, present in person or represented by proxy, the Chairman of the Board of Directors, or a majority of the Board of Directors shall have power to adjourn the meeting from time to time, without notice other than announcement at the meeting, until a quorum shall be present or represented or until the voting power necessary to approve the matter for which the meeting has been noticed has been voted in favor of such matter.

SECTION 2.7 ADJOURNMENT. When any meeting of stockholders, either annual or special, is adjourned to another time or place, notice may not be given of the adjourned meeting if the time and place are announced at a meeting at which the adjournment is taken, unless a new record date for the adjourned meeting is fixed, or unless the adjournment is for more than forty-five (45) days from the date set for the original meeting, in which case the Board of Directors shall set a new record date. Notice of any such adjourned meeting, if required, shall be given to each stockholder of record entitled to vote at the adjourned meeting in accordance with the provisions of Section 2.4 of this Article II. At any adjourned meeting at which a quorum shall be present or represented, any business may be transacted which might have been transacted at the meeting as originally notified.

SECTION 2.8 VOTING. When a quorum is present or represented at any meeting, the vote of the holders of a majority of the stock having voting power present in person or represented by proxy shall be sufficient to elect directors or to decide any question brought before such meeting, unless the question is one upon which by express provision of the statutes or of the Articles of Incorporation a different vote is required, in which case such express provision shall govern and control the decision of such question. Each common stockholder of record of the Corporation shall be entitled at each meeting of stockholders to one (1) vote for each share of common stock standing in his, her or its name on the books of the Corporation. Upon the demand of any common stockholder, the vote for directors and the vote upon any question before the meeting shall be by ballot.

SECTION 2.9 PROXIES; INSPECTORS OF ELECTION. At any meeting of the stockholders any stockholder may be represented and vote by a proxy or proxies appointed by an instrument in writing. In the event that any such instrument in writing shall designate two (2) or more persons to act as proxies, a majority of such persons present at the meeting, or, if only one (1) shall be present, then that one (1) shall have and may exercise all of the powers conferred by such written instrument upon all of the persons so designated unless the instrument shall otherwise provide. No proxy or power of attorney to vote shall be used to vote at a meeting of the stockholders unless it shall have been filed with the secretary of the meeting when required by the inspectors of election. All questions regarding the qualification of voters, the validity of proxies and the acceptance or rejection of votes shall be decided by three (3) inspectors of election who shall be appointed by the Board of Directors, or if not so appointed, then by the presiding officer of the meeting.

The inspectors of election shall:

- (a) Determine the number of shares outstanding and the voting power of each, the shares represented at the meeting, the existence of a quorum, and the authenticity, validity, and effect of proxies;
  - (b) Receive votes, ballots, or consents;
  - (c) Hear and determine all challenges and questions in any way arising in connection with the right to vote;
  - (d) Count and tabulate all votes or consents;
  - (e) Determine when the polls shall close;
  - (f) Determine the results; and
  - (g) Do any other acts that may be proper to conduct the election or vote with fairness to all stockholders.

SECTION 2.10 ACTION BY WRITTEN CONSENT. Any action which may be taken by the vote of the stockholders at a meeting may be taken without a meeting if authorized by the written consent of stockholders holding at least a majority of the voting power, unless the provisions of the statutes or of the Articles of Incorporation require a greater proportion of voting power to authorize such action in which case such greater proportion of written consents shall be required.

SECTION 2.11 WAIVER OF NOTICE. The transaction of any meeting of stockholders, either annual or special, however called and noticed, and wherever held, shall be as valid as though had at a meeting duly held after regular call and notice, if a quorum be present either in person or by proxy, and if, either before or after the meeting, each person entitled to vote, who was not present in person or by proxy, signs a written waiver of notice or a consent to a holding of the meeting, or an approval of the minutes. The waiver of notice of consent need not specify either the business to be transacted or the purpose of any annual or special meeting of stockholders. All such waivers, consents, or approvals shall be filed with the corporate records or made a part of the minutes of the meeting. Attendance by a person at a meeting shall also constitute a waiver of notice of that meeting, except when the person objects, at the beginning of the meeting, to the transaction of any business because the meeting is not lawfully called or convened, and except that attendance at a meeting is not a waiver of any right to object to the consideration of matters required by law to be included in the notice of the meeting, but not so included, if that objection is expressly made at the meeting.

### ARTICLE III DIRECTORS

- SECTION 3.1 GENERAL POWERS. The business of the Corporation shall be managed by its Board of Directors, which may exercise all such powers of the Corporation and do all such lawful acts and things not otherwise required by statute, by the Articles of Incorporation or by these Bylaws to be exercised or addressed by the common stockholders.
- SECTION 3.2 NUMBER. The number of directors may from time to time be increased or decreased by action of the Board of Directors to not less than one (1) nor more than nine (9).
- SECTION 3.3 TENURE AND QUALIFICATION. Each Director shall hold office until the next annual meeting of stockholders and until his/her successor shall have been duly elected and qualified. Directors need not be residents of the State of Nevada or stockholders of the Corporation.
- SECTION 3.4 VACANCIES. Vacancies in the Board of Directors, including those caused by an increase in the number of directors, may be filled by a majority of the remaining directors, though less than a quorum, or by a sole remaining director, and each director so elected shall hold office until his successor is elected at an annual or a special meeting of the stockholders. The holders of two-thirds (2/3) of the outstanding shares of stock entitled to vote may at any time peremptorily terminate the term of office of all or any of the directors by vote at a meeting called for such purpose or by a written statement filed with the secretary or, in his absence, with any other officer. Such removal shall be effective immediately, even if successors are not elected simultaneously and the vacancies on the Board of Directors resulting therefrom shall be filled only by the stockholders.

A vacancy or vacancies in the Board of Directors shall be deemed to exist in case of the death, resignation or removal of any directors, or if the authorized number of directors be increased, or if the Board of Directors by resolution declares vacant the office of director who has been declared of unsound mind by an order of the court or if the stockholders fail at any annual or special meeting of stockholders at which any director or directors are elected to elect the full authorized number of directors to be voted for at that meeting. The stockholders may elect a director or directors at any time to fill any vacancy or vacancies not filled by the directors. If the Board of Directors accepts the resignation of a director tendered to take effect at a future time, the Board of Directors or the stockholders shall have power to elect a successor to take office when the resignation is to become effective. No reduction of the authorized number of directors shall have the effect of removing any director prior to the expiration of his term of office.

## ARTICLE IV MEETINGS OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

- SECTION 4.1 REGULAR MEETINGS. Regular meetings of the Board of Directors shall be held at any place within or without the State of Nevada, which has been designated from time to time by resolution of the Board of Directors or by written consent of all members of the Board of Directors. In the absence of such designation regular meetings shall be held at the principal office of the Corporation. Special meetings of the Board of Directors may be held either at a place so designated or at the principal office. Any meeting, regular or special, may be held by conference telephone network or similar communications method by which all persons participating in the meeting can hear each other. Regular meetings of the Board of Directors may be held without call or notice at such time and at such place as shall from time to time be fixed and determined by the Board of Directors.
- SECTION 4.2 INITIAL MEETING. The first meeting of each newly elected Board of Directors shall be held at any place within or without the State of Nevada, which has been designated from time to time by resolution of the Board of Directors or by written consent of all members of the Board of Directors. In the event such meeting is not so held, the meeting may be held at such time and place as shall be specified in a notice given as herein provided for special meetings of the Board of Directors.

- SECTION 4.3 SPECIAL MEETINGS. Special meetings of the Board of Directors may be called by the Chairman, the President or by any director. Written notice of the time and place of special meetings shall be delivered personally to each director, or sent to each director by mail or by other form of written communication, charges prepaid, addressed to him at his address as it is shown upon the records or is not readily ascertainable, at the place in which the meetings of the directors are regularly held. In case such notice is mailed or telegraphed, it shall be deposited in the United States mail or delivered to the telegraph company at least forty-eight (48) hours prior to the time of the holding of the meeting. In case such notice is delivered as above provided, it shall be so delivered at least twenty-four (24) hours prior to the time of the holding of the meeting. Such mailing, telegraphing or delivery as above provided shall be deemed due, legal and personal notice to such director.
- SECTION 4.4 ADJOURNMENT. Notice of the time and place of holding an adjourned meeting need not be given to the absent directors if the time and place be fixed at the meeting adjourned and unless the meeting is adjourned for more than twenty-four (24) hours, in which case notice of the time and place shall be given before the time of the adjourned meeting, in the manner specified in Section 4.3, to the directors who were not present at the time of the adjournment.
- SECTION 4.5 VALIDITY OF TRANSACTIONS. The transactions of any meeting of the Board of Directors, however called and noticed or wherever held, shall be as valid as though had at a meeting duly held after regular call and notice, if a quorum be present, and if, either before or after the meeting, each of the directors not present signs a written waiver of notice, or a consent to holding such meeting, or an approval of the minutes thereof. All such waivers, consents or approvals shall be filed with the corporate records or made a part of the minutes of the meeting.
- SECTION 4.6 QUORUM. A majority of the authorized number of directors shall be necessary to constitute a quorum for the transaction of business, except to adjourn as hereinafter provided. Every act or decision done or made by a majority of the directors present at a meeting duly held at which a quorum is present shall be regarded as the act of the Board of Directors, unless a greater number be required by law or by the Articles of Incorporation. Any action of a majority, although not at a regularly called meeting, and the record thereof, if assented to in writing by all of the other members of the Board of Directors shall be as valid and effective in all respects as if passed by the Board of Directors in regular meeting. A quorum of the Board of Directors may adjourn any Board of Directors' meeting to meet again at a stated day and hour; provided, however, that in the absence of a quorum, a majority of the directors present at any Board of Directors meeting, either regular or special, may adjourn from time to time until the time fixed for the next regular meeting of the Board of Directors.
- SECTION 4.7 WRITTEN CONSENT. Any action required or permitted to be taken at any meeting of the Board of Directors or of any committee thereof may be taken without a meeting if a written consent thereto is signed by all members of the Board of Directors or of such committee, as the case may be, and such written consent is filed with the minutes of proceedings of the Board of Directors or committee.
- SECTION 4.8 COMPENSATION. The directors may be paid their expenses of attendance at each meeting of the Board of Directors and may be paid a fixed sum for attendance at each meeting of the Board of Directors or a stated salary as director. No such payment shall preclude any director from serving the Corporation in any other capacity and receiving compensation therefor. Members of special or standing committees may be allowed like reimbursement and compensation for attending committee meetings.

## ARTICLE V COMMITTEES OF DIRECTORS

SECTION 5.1 COMMITTEES. The Board of Directors may, by resolution adopted by a majority of the whole Board of Directors, designate one (1) or more committees of the Board of Directors, each committee to consist of one (1) or more of the directors of the Corporation which, to the extent provided in the resolution, shall have and may exercise the power of the Board of Directors in the management of the business and affairs of the Corporation and may have power to authorize the seal of the Corporation to be affixed to all papers which may require it. Such committee or committees shall have such name or names as may be determined from time to time by the Board of Directors. The members of any such committee present at any meeting and not disqualified from voting may, whether or not they constitute a quorum, unanimously appoint another member of the Board of Directors to act at the meeting in the place of any absent or disqualified member. At meetings of such committees, a majority of the members or alternate members shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business, and the act of a majority of the members or alternate members at any meeting at which there is a quorum shall be the act of the committee.

SECTION 5.2 MINUTES. The committees shall keep regular minutes of their proceedings and report the same to the Board of Directors.

SECTION 5.3 MEETING AUTHORITY. Meetings and actions of the committee shall be governed by, and held and taken in accordance with, the provisions of Article IV of these Bylaws, Section 4.1 (Regular Meetings), Section 4.2 (Initial Meeting), Section 4.3 (Special Meetings), Section 4.4 (Adjournment), Section 4.6 (Quorum), Section 4.7 (Written Consent) and Section 6.2 (Consents), with such changes in the context of those bylaws as are necessary to substitute the committee and its members for the Board of Directors and its members, except that the time of regular meetings of committees may be determined either by resolution of the Board of Directors or by resolution of the committee. Special meetings of committees may also be called by resolution of the Board of Directors. Notice of special meetings of committees shall also be given to all alternate members, who shall have the right to attend all meetings of the committee. The Board of Directors may adopt rules for the government of any committee not inconsistent with the provisions of these Bylaws.

### ARTICLE VI NOTICES

- SECTION 6.1 NOTICES. Notices to directors and stockholders shall be in writing and delivered personally or mailed to the directors or stockholders at their addresses appearing on the books of the Corporation. Notice by mail shall be deemed to be given at the time when the same shall be mailed. Notice to directors may also be given by telegram or other form of written communication as provided for in these Bylaws.
- SECTION 6.2 CONSENTS. Whenever all parties entitled to vote at any meeting, whether of directors or stockholders, consent, either by a writing on the records of the meeting or filed with the secretary, or by presence at such meeting and oral consent entered on the minutes, or by taking part in the deliberations at such meeting without objection, the doings of such meeting shall be as valid as if had at a meeting regularly called and noticed, and at such meeting any business may be transacted which is not excepted from the written consent or to the consideration of which no objection for want of notice is made at the time, and if any meeting be irregular for want of notice or of such consent, provided a quorum was present at such meeting, the proceedings of said meeting may be ratified and approved and rendered likewise valid and the irregularity or defect therein waived by a writing signed by all parties having the right to vote at such meeting. Such consent or approval of stockholders may be by proxy or attorney, but all such proxies and powers of attorney must be in writing.
- SECTION 6.3 VALID NOTICE. Whenever any notice whatever is required to be given under the provisions of the Nevada Revised Statutes (the "NRS"), the Articles of Incorporation or these Bylaws, a waiver thereof in writing, signed by the person or persons entitled to said notice, whether before or after the time stated therein, shall be deemed equivalent thereto.

### ARTICLE VII OFFICERS

- SECTION 7.1 REQUIRED OFFICERS. The officers of the Corporation shall be chosen by the Board of Directors and shall be a President, a Secretary, a Treasurer and such other officers as shall be approved by the Board of Directors. Any person may hold two (2) or more offices.
- SECTION 7.2 OFFICERS' COMPENSATION. The salaries and compensation of all officers of the Corporation shall be fixed by the Board of Directors.
- SECTION 7.3 REMOVAL OF OFFICERS. The officers of the Corporation shall hold office at the pleasure of the Board of Directors. Any officer elected or appointed by the Board of Directors may be removed at any time by the Board of Directors. Any vacancy occurring in any office of the Corporation by death, resignation, removal or otherwise shall be filled by the Board of Directors. Any officer may resign at any time by giving written notice to the Corporation.
- SECTION 7.4 PRESIDENT. The President shall, subject to the control of the Board of Directors, actively manage the business of the Corporation.
- SECTION 7.5 SECRETARY. The Secretary shall act under the direction of the President. Subject to the direction of the President he shall attend all meetings of the Board of Directors and all meetings of the stockholders and record the proceedings. He shall perform like duties for the standing committees when required. He shall give, or cause to be given, notice of all meetings of the stockholders and special meetings of the Board of Directors, and shall perform such other duties as may be prescribed by the President or the Board of Directors.

SECTION 7.6 TREASURER. The Treasurer shall act under the direction of the President. Subject to the direction of the President, he shall have custody of the corporate funds and securities and shall keep full and accurate accounts of receipts and disbursements in books belonging to the Corporation and shall deposit all monies and other valuable effects in the name and to the credit of the Corporation in such depositories as may be designated by the Board of Directors. He shall disburse the funds of the Corporation as may be ordered by the President or the Board of Directors, taking proper vouchers for such disbursements, and shall render to the President and the Board of Directors, at its regular meetings, or when the Board of Directors so requires, an account of all his transactions as Treasurer and of the financial condition of the Corporation.

### ARTICLE VIII CERTIFICATES OF STOCK

- SECTION 8.1 CERTIFICATION. The Board of Directors of the Corporation may authorize the issuance of uncertificated shares pursuant to NRS 78.235(4). Absent such authorization by the Board of Directors of the Corporation, every stockholder shall be entitled to have a certificate signed by the President and the Secretary of the Corporation, certifying the number of shares owned by him, her or it in the Corporation. If the Corporation shall be authorized to issue more than one (1) class of stock or more than one (1) series of any class, the designations, preferences and relative participating, optional or other special rights of the various classes of stock or series thereof and the qualifications, limitations or restrictions of such rights, shall be set forth in full or summarized on the face or back of the certificate which the Corporation shall issue to represent such stock.
- SECTION 8.2 REPLACED CERTIFICATES. The Board of Directors may direct a new certificate or certificates to be issued in place of any certificate or certificates theretofore issued by the Corporation alleged to have been lost or destroyed upon the making of an affidavit of that fact by the person claiming the certificate of stock to be lost or destroyed. When authorizing such issue of a new certificate or certificates, the Board of Directors may, in its discretion and as a condition precedent to the issuance thereof, require the owner of such lost or destroyed certificate or certificates, or his legal representative, to advertise the same in such manner as it shall require and/or give the Corporation a bond in such sum as it may direct as indemnity against any claim that may be made against the Corporation with respect to the certificate alleged to have been lost or destroyed.
- SECTION 8.3 CERTIFICATE SURRENDER. Upon surrender to the Corporation or the transfer agent of the Corporation of a certificate for shares duly endorsed or accompanied by proper evidence of succession, assignment or authority to transfer, it shall be the duty of the Corporation, if it is satisfied that all provisions of the laws and regulations applicable to the Corporation regarding transfer and ownership of shares have been complied with, to issue a new certificate to the person entitled thereto, cancel the old certificate and record the transaction upon its books.
- SECTION 8.4 DIVIDENDS. The Board of Directors may fix in advance a date not exceeding sixty (60) days nor less than ten (10) days preceding the date of any meeting of stockholders, or the date for the payment of any dividend, or the date for the allotment of rights, or the date when any change or conversion or exchange of capital stock shall go into effect, or a date in connection with obtaining the consent of stockholders for any purpose, as a record date for the determination of the stockholders entitled to receive payment of any such dividend, or to give such consent, and in such case, such stockholders, and only such stockholders as shall be stockholders of record on the date so fixed, shall be entitled to receive such allotment of rights, or to exercise such rights, or to give such consent, as the case may be, notwithstanding any transfer of any stock on the books of the Corporation after any such record date fixed as above.
- SECTION 8.5 CORPORATE REGISTRAR. The Corporation shall be entitled to recognize the person registered on its books as the owner of shares to be the exclusive owner for all purposes including voting and dividends, and the Corporation shall not be bound to recognize any equitable or other claim to or interest in such share or shares on the part of any other person, whether or not it shall have express or other notice thereof, except as otherwise provided by the laws of the State of Nevada.

### ARTICLE IX RECORDS AND REPORTS

- SECTION 9.1 STOCK LEDGER. The Corporation shall either maintain at its principal office a record of its stockholders, giving the names and addresses of all stockholders and the number and class of shares held by each stockholder, or in lieu thereof maintain at its principal office a statement setting out the name of the custodian of the stock ledger.
- SECTION 9.2 ACCOUNTING BOOKS AND RECORDS. The accounting books and records and minutes of proceedings of the stockholders and the Board of Directors and any committee or committees of the Board of Directors shall be kept at such place or places designated by the Board of Directors. The minutes, accounting books, and the records shall be kept either in written form or in any other form capable of being converted into written form. Subject to the applicable provisions of the NRS, the minutes and accounting books and records shall be open to inspection by the stockholders.

SECTION 9.3 INSPECTION. Every director shall have the absolute right at any reasonable time to inspect all books, records, and documents of every kind, and the physical properties of the Corporation and each of its subsidiary corporations. This inspection by a director may be made in person or by an agent or attorney, and the right of inspection includes the right to copy and make extracts of documents.

## ARTICLE X GENERAL PROVISIONS

- SECTION 10.1 DIVIDENDS. Dividends upon the capital stock of the Corporation, subject to the provisions of the Articles of Incorporation, if any, may be declared by the Board of Directors at any regular or special meeting. Dividends may be paid in cash, in property or in shares of capital stock, subject to the provisions of the Articles of Incorporation. Before payment of any dividend, there may be set aside out of any funds of the Corporation available for dividends such sum or sums as the directors from time to time, in their absolute discretion, deem proper as a reserve or reserves to meet contingencies, or for equalizing dividends or for repairing or maintaining any property of the Corporation or for such other purpose as the directors shall deem conducive to the interests of the Corporation, and the directors may modify or abolish any such reserve in the manner in which it was created.
- SECTION 10.2 CHECKS OR DEMANDS. All checks or demands for money and notes of the Corporation shall be signed by such officer or officers or such other person or persons as the Board of Directors may from time to time designate.
- SECTION 10.3 FISCAL YEAR. The fiscal year of the Corporation shall be the calendar year, unless otherwise fixed by a resolution of the Board of Directors of the Corporation.
- SECTION 10.4 SEAL. The Corporation may adopt a corporate seal and have inscribed thereon the name of the Corporation and the words "Corporate Seal" and "Nevada." The seal may be used by causing it or a facsimile thereof to be impressed or affixed or in any manner reproduced.
- SECTION 10.5 ELECTRONIC SIGNATURE. Any action taken by the Board of Directors, the stockholders of the Corporation or the individual directors, officers, employees or other agents of the Corporation, which requires a written signature, shall be deemed valid and binding if made by means of electronic signature. For purposes of these Bylaws, "electronic signature" means any electronic sound, symbol or process attached to or logically associated with a record and executed and adopted by a person with the intent to sign such record, including facsimile or email electronic signatures.
- SECTION 10.6 AUTHORITY. The Chairman of the Board of Directors, the President or any other person authorized by resolution of the Board of Directors or by any of the foregoing designated officers, is authorized to vote on behalf of the Corporation any and all shares of any other corporation or corporations, foreign or domestic, standing in the name of the Corporation. The authority granted to these officers to vote or represent on behalf of the Corporation any and all shares held by the Corporation in any other corporations may be exercised by any of these officers in person or by any person authorized to do so by a proxy duly executed by the Chairman or the President.
- SECTION 10.7 GOVERNING LAW. Unless the context requires otherwise, the general provisions, rules of construction, and definitions in the NRS shall govern the construction of these Bylaws. Without limiting the generality of these provisions, the singular number includes the plural, the plural number includes the singular, the masculine and feminine genders are intended to be used interchangeably and the term "person" includes both the Corporation and a natural person.

### ARTICLE XI AMENDMENTS

SECTION 11.1 AMENDMENT BY BOARD OF DIRECTORS. The power to adopt, alter and repeal the Bylaws of the Corporation is vested exclusively in the Board of Directors.

## ARTICLE XII INDEMNIFICATION

SECTION 12.1 INDEMNIFICATION. Every person who was or is a party to, or is threatened to be made a party to, or is involved in any action, suit or proceeding, whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative, by reason of the fact that he or she, or a person of whom he or she is the legal representative, is or was a director or officer of the Corporation, or is or was serving at the request of the Corporation or for its benefit as a director or officer of another corporation, or as its representative in a partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise, shall be indemnified and held harmless to the fullest extent legally permissible under the law of the State of Nevada, as they may be amended from time to time, against all expenses, liability and loss (including attorneys' fees, judgments, fines and amounts paid or to be paid in settlement) reasonably incurred or suffered by him or her in connection therewith.

The expenses of a director or officer, incurred in defending a civil or criminal action, suit or proceeding must be paid by the Corporation as they are incurred and in advance of the final disposition of the action, suit or proceeding, upon receipt of an undertaking by or on behalf of the director or officer, to repay the amount if it is ultimately determined by a court of competent jurisdiction that he or she is not entitled to be indemnified by the Corporation. Such right of indemnification shall be a contract right, which may be enforced in any manner desired by such person. Such right of indemnification shall not be exclusive of any other right which such directors or officers may have or hereafter acquire and, without limiting the generality of such statement, they shall be entitled to their respective rights of indemnification under any bylaw, agreement, vote of stockholders, provision of law or otherwise, as well as their rights under this Article XII.

Without limiting the application of the foregoing, the Board of Directors may adopt bylaws from time to time with respect to indemnification, to provide at all time the fullest indemnification permitted under the laws of the State of Nevada, and may cause the Corporation to purchase and maintain insurance on behalf of any person who is or was a director or officer of the Corporation or is or was serving at the request of the Corporation as a director or officer, employee of another corporation, or as its representative in a partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise against any liability asserted against such person and incurred in any such capacity or arising out of such status, whether or not the Corporation would have the power to indemnify such person.

APPROVED AND ADOPTED this 29th day of March, 2010.

/s/ Shelley Guidarelli

By: Shelley Guidarelli

Its: Secretary

[Remainder of this Page Intentionally Left Blank]

## INCUMBENCY CERTIFICATE

I hereby certify that Shelley Guidarelli is the Secretary of NORMAN CAY DEVELOPMENT, INC., a Nevada corporation, and that the foregoing Bylaws, consisting of eleven (11) pages, constitute the Bylaws of NORMAN CAY DEVELOPMENT, INC., as duly adopted by resolution of the Board of Directors of NORMAN CAY DEVELOPMENT, INC., dated the 29 day of March, 2010.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto subscribed my name this 29th day of March, 2010.

/s/ Shelley Guidarelli

By: Shelley Guidarelli

Its: President

Exhibit 4.1

endorsed. This Co transferable on the Shares of IS THE RECORD HOLDER OF THIS CERTIFIES THAT NUMBER NORMAN CAY DEVE Fully Paid Non Assessable \$0.001 Par Value CUSIP NO. 65612 thorized officers. the Registrar. pon surrender of this Certificate properly COUNTERSIGNED AND REGISTERED ACTION STOCK TRANSFER CORP. 7069 Highland Dr., Suite 300, Salt Lake City, UT 84121 Capital Stock SHARES

NEVADA

TRANSFER AGENT-AUTHORIZED SIGNATURE

JSECRETARY



Exhibit 5.1

June 3, 2010

Norman Cay Development, Inc. 4472 Winding Lane Stevensville, MI 49127 269-429-7002

Re: Registration Statement on Form S-1 for Norman Cay Development, Inc.

Ladies and Gentlemen:

We refer to the above-captioned fourth amended registration statement on Form S-1 (the "Registration Statement") under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Act"), filed by Norman Cay Development, Inc., a Nevada corporation (the "Company"), with the Securities and Exchange Commission on or about the date of this letter.

In connection with this opinion, we have examined the corporate records of the Company, including the Company's Articles of Incorporation, and Bylaws, the Registration Statement, and such other documents and records as we deemed relevant in order to render this opinion. In such examination, we have assumed the genuineness of all signatures, the authenticity of all documents submitted to us as certified copies or photocopies and the authenticity of the originals of such documents.

Based upon the foregoing and in reliance thereof, it is our opinion that the outstanding Shares described in the Registration Statement, are legally issued, fully paid and non-assessable, under Nevada Law. This opinion is expressly limited in scope to the Shares enumerated herein which are to be expressly covered by the referenced Registration Statement.

We hereby consent to the filing of this opinion as an exhibit to the Registration Statement and to the reference to our law firm under the caption "Interest of Named Experts and Counsel" in the Registration Statement.

Very truly yours,

/s/ Carrillo Huettel, LLP Carrillo Huettel, LLP

\_\_\_\_\_

3033 Fifth Avenue, Suite 201 | San Diego, CA 92103 TEL: 619.399.3090 | FAX: 619.399.0120 | chlawgroup.com

#### Exhibit 10.1

### MANAGEMENT AGREEMENT

This Management Agreement (the "Agreement") dated this 30th day of April 2010, and is made effective as of the 1st day of May 2010, by and between Norman Cay Development, Inc., a Nevada corporation (the "Company") and Ms. Shelley Guidarelli ("Ms. Guidarelli").

### **RECITALS:**

WHEREAS, Ms. Guidarelli shall operate the day-to-day business of the Company and shall handle all other matters relating to the business of the Company; and

WHEREAS, the Company desires to avail itself of the expertise of Ms. Guidarelli.

#### **AGREEMENT:**

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the foregoing recitals and the covenants and conditions herein set forth, the parties hereto agree as follows:

### 1. Appointment.

The Company hereby appoints Ms. Guidarelli to render the services described in Section 2 hereof for the term of this Agreement.

### 2. Services.

During the term of this Agreement, Ms. Guidarelli shall render to the Company, as the Company's Chief Executive Officer, President, Chief Financial Officer, Secretary and as a Director (the "Services") in relation to the operations of the Company, strategic planning, and financial oversight and including, without limitation, advisory and consulting services in relation to the selection, retention and supervision of independent auditors, the selection, retention and supervision of outside legal counsel, the selection, retention and supervision financial advisors or consultants and the structuring and implementation of equity participation plans, employee benefit plans and other incentive arrangements for certain key executives of the Company.

### 3. Fees.

In consideration of the performance of the Services contemplated by Section 2 hereof, the Company agrees to pay to Ms. Guidarelli an aggregate monthly fee (the "Fee") of \$2,500 per calendar month. Such Fee may be converted into shares of the Company's common stock at a conversion rate to be determined by and between the Company and Ms. Guidarelli from time to time. The Fee shall be payable on the last day of each calendar quarter.

## 4. Out-of-Pocket Expenses

In addition to the compensation payable to Ms. Guidarelli pursuant to Section 3 hereof, the Company shall, at the direction of Ms. Guidarelli, pay directly, or reimburse Ms. Guidarelli for, its reasonable Out-of-Pocket Expenses. For the purposes of this Agreement, the term "Out-of-Pocket Expenses" shall mean the amounts actually paid by Ms. Guidarelli in cash in connection with its performance of the Services, including, without limitation, reasonable (i) fees and disbursements (including, underwriting fees) of any independent auditors, outside legal counsel, consultants, investment bankers, financial advisors and other independent professionals and organizations, (ii) costs of any outside services or independent contractors such as financial printers, couriers, business publications or similar services and (iii) transportation, per diem, telephone calls, word processing expenses or any similar expense not associated with its ordinary operations. All reimbursements for Out-of-Pocket Expenses shall be made promptly upon or as soon as practicable after presentation by Ms. Guidarelli to the Company of the statement in connection therewith.

### 5. Indemnification

The Company will indemnify and hold harmless Ms. Guidarelli from and against any and all losses, costs, expenses, claims, damages and liabilities (the "Liabilities") to which Ms. Guidarelli may become subject under any applicable law, or any claim made by any third party, or otherwise, to the extent they relate to or arise out of the performance of the Services contemplated by this Agreement or the engagement of Ms. Guidarelli pursuant to, and the performance by Ms. Guidarelli of the Services contemplated by, this Agreement. The Company will not be liable under the foregoing indemnification provision to the extent that any loss, claim, damage, liability, cost or expense is determined by a court, in a final judgment from which no further appeal may be taken, to have resulted solely from the gGuidarelli negligence or willful misconduct of Ms. Guidarelli. If Ms. Guidarelli is reimbursed hereunder for any expenses, such reimbursement of expenses shall be refunded to the extent it is finally judicially determined that the Liabilities in question resulted solely from the gGuidarelli negligence or willful misconduct of Ms. Guidarelli.

#### 6. Termination

This Agreement shall be in effect on the date hereof and shall continue until such time as Ms. Guidarelli or one or more of its affiliates collectively control, in the aggregate, less than 10% of the equity interests of the Company, or such earlier time as the Company and Ms. Guidarelli may mutually agree. The provisions of Sections 5, 7 and 8 and otherwise as the context so requires shall survive the termination of this Agreement.

### 7. Other Activities

Nothing herein shall in any way preclude Ms. Guidarelli from engaging in any business activities or from performing services for its or their own account or for the account of others, including for companies that may be in competition with the business conducted by the Company.

### 8. General.

No amendment or waiver of any provision of this Agreement, or consent to any departure by either party from any such provision, shall be effective unless the same shall be in writing and signed by the parties to this Agreement, and, in any case, such amendment, waiver or consent shall be effective only in the specific instance and for the specific purpose for which given.

- (b) This Agreement and the rights of the parties hereunder may not be assigned without the prior written consent of the parties hereto; provided, however, that Ms. Guidarelli may assign or transfer its duties or interests hereunder to a Ms. Guidarelli affiliate at the sole discretion of Ms. Guidarelli.
- (c) This Agreement shall constitute the entire agreement between the parties with respect to the subject matter hereof, and shall supersede all previous oral and written (and all contemporaneous oral) negotiations, commitments, agreements and understandings relating hereto.
- (d) This Agreement shall be governed by, and enforced in accordance with, the laws of the State of Nevada (excluding the choice of law principles thereof). The parties to this Agreement hereby agree to submit to the non-exclusive jurisdiction of the federal and state courts located in the state of Nevada in any action or proceeding arising out of or relating to this Agreement.
- (e) This Agreement may be executed in two or more counterparts, and by different parties on separate counterparts. Each set of counterparts showing execution by all parties shall be deemed an original, and shall constitute one and the same instrument.
- (f) The waiver by any party of any breach of this Agreement shall not operate as or be construed to be a waiver by such party of any subsequent breach.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have caused this Agreement to be executed and delivered by their duly authorized officers or agents as set forth below.

## Norman Cay Development, Inc.

By: /s/ Shelley Guidarelli
Name: Shelley Guidarelli
Its: CEO & President

## Shelley Guidarelli

By: /s/ Shelley Guidarelli



Exhibit 23.1

## CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

Norman Cay Development, Inc.

We hereby consent to this inclusion in this Registration Statement on Form S-1, of our report dated June 1, 2010, of Norman Cay Development, Inc. relating to the financial statements as of April 30, 2010, and the reference to our firm under the caption "Experts" in the Registration Statement.

/s/ M&K CPAS, PLLC

Houston, Texas

June 3, 2010